

TENDER NUMBER: T 2022/111

THE SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF UNIFORMS AND PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT TO THE CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY'S DIVISION: FIRE SERVICES FOR THE PERIOD ENDING 30 JUNE 2025

COMPANY NAME:	
POSTAL ADDRESS:	

ANY ENQUIRIES REGARDING THE BIDDING PROCEDURE MAY BE DIRECTED TO:

Financial and Strategic Support Services Supply Chain Management Tel: 086 126 5263

Tel: 086 126 5263 Fax: 086 688 4173

T 2022/111

THE SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF UNIFORMS AND PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT TO THE CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY'S DIVISION: FIRE SERVICES FOR THE PERIOD ENDING 30 JUNE 2025

Table of Contents

A.	TENDER NOTICE3	
B.	GENERAL CONDITIONS AND INFORMATION4	
C.	NATIONAL TREASURY - GOVERNMENT PROCUREMENT: GENERAL CONDITIONS O	F
	CONTRACT16	
D.	APPLICATION OF PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERENTIA	L
	PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2017	
E.	INVITATION TO BID (MBD 1)29	
F.	SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT AND TERMS OF REFERENCE31	
G.	FORM OF OFFER53	
H.	ACCEPTANCE71	
l.	QUESTIONNAIRE72	
J.	DECLARATION OF INTEREST – (MBD 4 B)73	
K.	DECLARATION FOR PROCUREMENT ABOVE R10 MILLION (ALL APPLICABLE TAXES	S
	INCLUDED (MBD 5)	
L.	PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM (MBD 6.1)80	
M.	CONTRACT FORM – PURCHASE OF GOODS/WORKS (MBD 7.1)86	
PAR	T 1 (TO BE FILLED IN BY THE BIDDER)86	
N.	DECLARATION OF BIDDER'S PAST SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT PRACTICES (MBD 8	3)
	89	
Ο.	CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION (MBD 9)91	
P.	MUNICIPAL RATES AND SERVICES94	
Q.	AUTHORITY FOR SIGNATORY95	
R.	CREDIT ORDER INSTRUCTION96	
S.	COMPULSORY DOCUMENTATION / CHECKLIST97	
Т.	REFERENCES	
U.	MBD 6.2 DECLARATION CERTIFICATE FOR LOCAL PRODUCTION AND CONTENT FOR	R
	DESIGNATED SECTORS 00	

A. TENDER NOTICE

Tenders are hereby invited from suitable service providers to the supply and delivery of uniforms and personal protective equipment to the Cape Winelands District Municipality's Division: Fire services for the period ending 30 June 2025

Technical enquiries regarding this bid can be directed to Mr Heinrich Louw at telephone no. 0861 265 263.

This tender is subject to Regulation 8 "Local Production and Content" of the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000: Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017 (No. R.32 dated 20 January 2017). Submitting of MBD 6.2 is compulsory. Bidders must use the exchange rate published by the South African Reserve Bank (SARB) at 12:00 on the date of the advertisement

Closing date: 11:00 on Friday, 28 October 2022

Tender documents. in English, are available free of charge the websites: www.capewinelands.gov.za or https://etenders.treasury.gov.za. Alternatively, hard copies of the document are obtainable from the offices of the Supply Chain Management Unit, Cape Winelands District Municipality at 29 Du Toit Street, Stellenbosch, upon payment of a non-refundable fee of R240.00 per document.

All prospective bidders must ensure that they are registered and accredited on the Cape Winelands District Municipality's Supplier Database and the Central Supplier Database, prior to the closing date of the tender.

Duly completed tenders must be enclosed in a (separate) sealed envelope and endorsed with the relevant tender number and description on the envelope/s. The sealed tenders must be placed in the official tender box of the District Municipality's offices at 29 Du Toit Street, Stellenbosch on the abovementioned time and dates.

Tenders will be opened in public as soon as possible after this closing time.

HF PRINS MUNICIPAL MANAGER

B. GENERAL CONDITIONS AND INFORMATION

Inviting of tenders by the Cape Winelands District Municipality (CWDM), all relevant bid documentation, submitting of tenders by prospective bidders, evaluation/awarding of tenders and all subsequent contractual responsibilities regarding supply and delivery of goods and/or services, will be

managed in terms of and MUST comply with -

• Chapter 11 of the Municipal Finance Management Act, 2003 (Act No. 56 of 2003);

- Municipal Supply Chain Management Policy of the CWDM;
- Supply Chain Management: A guide for Accounting Officers (AO) of Municipalities (Guide for Accounting Officers);
- Any relevant Regulations/Circulars issued by the National Treasury, from time to time; and
- Any Special Conditions detailed in this Contract (SCC) referring to, but not limited to paragraphs **B.1. 17.** and **C** to **P**.

Where the General Conditions of Contract (GCC) and SCC are in conflict with one another, the stipulations of the SCC will prevail (Chapter 4.5.2.9 – Guide for Accounting Officers).

1. Acceptance or Rejection of a Tender

The Municipality reserves the right to withdraw any invitation to tender and/or to re-advertise or to reject any tender or to accept any tender in whole or part.

The Municipality does not bind itself to accepting the lowest tender or the tender scoring the highest points.

The Municipality reserves the right to accept more than one tender (in the event of a number of items being offered).

2. Validity Period

The fact and action of handing in a tender to the Municipality is accepted as a contract between the Municipality and the bidder whereby such a tender remains valid and available for a period of 180 days, calculated from the closing date as advertised for the tender, for acceptance, or non-acceptance by the Municipality. The bidder undertakes not to withdraw, or alter, the tender during this period.

3. Registration on Accredited Supplier Database

It is expected of all prospective service providers who are not yet registered on the Municipality's Accredited Supplier Database to register without delay on the prescribed form.

It will be expected from Suppliers to update registration details every twelve (12) months from date of registration. Payment will not be effected if supplier information is outdated.

The Municipality reserves the right not to award tenders to prospective suppliers who are not registered on the Database.

4. Completion of Tender Documents

The official tender form must be completed in BLACK ink and any corrections to the official tender form must also be made in BLACK ink and signed by the bidder.

Any tender documents received with correction fluid (Tippex) corrections shall be disqualified.

The complete original tender document must be returned. Missing pages will result in the disqualification of the tender.

Any ambiguity has to be cleared with contact person for the tender before the tender closure.

5. Authorised Signatory

A copy of the recorded Resolution taken by the Board of Directors, members, partners or trustees authorising the representative to submit this bid on the bidder's behalf must be attached to the Bid Document on submission of same.

A bid shall be eligible for consideration only if it bears the signature of the bidder or of some person duly and lawfully authorised to sign it for and on behalf of the bidder.

If such a copy of the Resolution does not accompany the bid document of the successful bidder, the Municipality reserves the right to obtain such document after the closing date to verify that the signatory is in order. If no such document can be obtained within a period as specified by the Municipality, the bid will be disqualified.

6. Site/Information Meetings

Site or information meetings, if specified, are compulsory. Bids will not be accepted from bidders who have not attended compulsory site or information meetings. Bidders that arrive fifteen (15) minutes or more after the advertised time the meeting starts, will not be allowed to attend the meeting or to sign the attendance register. If a bidder is delayed, he must inform the contact person before the meeting commences and will only be allowed to attend the meeting if the chairperson of the meeting, as well as all the other bidders attending the meeting, give permission to do so.

All partners or the leading partner of a Joint Venture must attend the compulsory site or information meeting.

7. Quantities of Specific Items

If tenders are called for a specific number of items, the Municipality reserves the right to change the number of such items to be higher or lower. The successful bidder will then be given an opportunity to evaluate the new scenario and inform the Municipality if it is acceptable. If the successful bidder does not accept the new scenario, it will be offered to the second-placed bidder.

8. Expenses Incurred in Preparation of Tender

The Municipality shall not be liable for any expenses incurred in the preparation and submission of the tender.

9. Contact with Municipality after Tender Closure Date

Bidders shall not contact the Municipality on any matter relating to their bid from the time of the opening of the bid to the time the contract is awarded. If a bidder wishes to bring additional information to the notice of the Municipality, it should do so in writing to the Municipality. Any effort by the firm to influence the Municipality in the bid evaluation, bid comparison or contract award decisions may result in the rejection of the bid.

10. Opening, Recording and Publications of Tenders Received

Tenders will be opened on the closing date immediately after the closing time specified in the tender documents. The names of the bidders, and if practical, the total amount of each bid and of any alternative bids will be read out aloud.

Telexed, faxed or e-mailed tenders will not be accepted.

The tender forms should be carefully completed and no errors will be condoned after tenders have been opened.

The Bidder will be liable to take out **forward cover** to barricade him/her against fluctuation of the exchange rate in the event of importing any component, related to the quotation, from a country dealing in currency other than that of South Africa.

11. Evaluation of Tenders

Tenders will be evaluated in terms of their responsiveness to the tender specifications and requirements, as well as such additional criteria as set out in this set of tender documents.

12. Subcontracting

The Contractor shall not subcontract the whole of the contract.

Except where otherwise provided by the Contract, the Contractor shall not subcontract any part of the Contract without the prior written consent of the Municipality, which consent shall not be unreasonably withheld.

Any consent granted or appointment of a subcontractor shall not imply a contract between the Municipality and the subcontractor, or a responsibility or liability on the part of the Municipality to the subcontractor and shall not relieve the Contractor from any liability or obligation under the Contract and he shall be liable for the acts, defaults and neglects of any subcontractor, his agents or employees as fully as if they were the acts, defaults or neglects of the Contractor, his agents or employees.

13. Extension of Contract

The contract with the successful bidder may be extended should additional funds become available.

14. Past Practices

The bid of any bidder may be rejected if that bidder or any of its directors have abused the Municipality's Supply Chain Management system or committed any improper conduct in relation to such system.

The bid of any bidder may be rejected if it is or has been found that that bidder or any of its directors influenced or tried to influence any official or councillor with this or any past tender.

The bid of any bidder may be rejected if it is or has been found that that bidder or any of its directors offered, promised or granted any official or any of his/her close family members, partners or associates any reward, gift, favours, hospitality or any other benefit in any improper way, with this or any past tender.

15. Persons in the Service of the State

Any person, having a kinship with persons in the service of the state, including a blood relationship, may make an offer in terms of this invitation to bid. In view of possible allegations of favouritism, should the resulting bid, or part thereof, be awarded to persons connected with or related to persons in service of the state, it is required that the bidder or their authorised representative declare their position in relation to the evaluating/adjudicating authority and/or take an oath declaring his/her interest.

16. Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment (B-BBEE) Status Level Verification Certificates

Bidders are required to submit original and valid B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificates or certified copies of the original, <u>not a photocopy of another certified copy</u> thereof together with their bids, to substantiate their B-BBEE rating claims.

Bidders who do not submit B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificates or who are non-compliant contributors to B-BBEE do not qualify for preference points for B-BBEE but should not be disqualified from the bidding process. They will score points out of 90 or 80 for price only and zero (0) points out of 10 or 20 for B-BBEE.

A trust, consortium or joint venture must submit a consolidated B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate for every separate bid.

Public entities and tertiary institutions must also submit B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificates together with their bids.

If an institution is already in possession of a valid and original or certified copy of a bidder's B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate that was obtained for the purpose of establishing the database of possible suppliers for price quotations or that was submitted together with another bid, it is not necessary to obtain a new B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate each time a bid is submitted from the specific bidder.

Such a certificate may be used to substantiate B-BBEE rating claims provided that the closing date of the bid falls within the expiry date of the certificate that is in the institution's possession.

Each time this provision is applied, cross-reference must be made to the B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate already in possession for audit purposes.

Accounting Officers/Accounting Authorities must ensure that the B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificates submitted are issued by the following agencies:

Bidders other than EME's:

- Verification agencies accredited by SANAS; or
- Registered auditors approved by the Independent Regulatory Board of Auditors (IRBA) (until the expiration of the period prescribed by the Department of Trade, Industry and Competition).

Bidders who qualify as EME's:

• Sworn affidavit signed by the Exempted Micro Enterprises (EME) representative and attested by a Commissioner of Oaths.

VALIDITY OF B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL VERIFICATION CERTIFICATES

- (a) Verification agencies accredited by South African National Accreditation System (SANAS):
 - (i) These certificates are identifiable by a SANAS logo and a unique BEE Verification Agency (BVA) number.
 - (ii) Confirmation of the validity of a B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate can be done by tracing the name of the issuing Verification Agency to the list of all SANAS accredited agencies. The list is accessible on http://www.sanas.co.za/directory/bbee default.php.
 - (iii) The relevant BVA may be contacted to confirm whether such a certificate was issued.
- (b) As a minimum requirement, all valid B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificates should have the following information detailed on the face of the certificate:
 - (i) The name and physical location of the measured entity;
 - (ii) The registration number and, where applicable, the VAT number of the measured entity;
 - (iii) The date of issue and date of expiry;
 - (iv) The certificate number for identification and reference;
 - (v) The scorecard that was used (for example Qualifying Small Enterprise (QSE), Specialized or Generic);
 - (vi) The name and / or logo of the Verification Agency;
 - (vii) The SANAS logo;
 - (viii) The certificate must be signed by the authorized person from the Verification Agency; and
 - (ix) The B-BBEE Status Level of Contribution obtained by the measured entity.

(c) Registered auditors approved by IRBA

The format and content of B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificates issued by registered auditors approved by IRBA must –

- (i) Clearly identify the B-BBEE approved registered auditor by the auditor's individual registration number with IRBA and the auditor's logo;
- (ii) Clearly record an approved B-BBEE Verification Certificate identification reference in the format required by the South African Standard on Assurance Engagements (SASAE);

- (iii) Reflect relevant information regarding the identity and location of the measured entity:
- (iv) Identify the Codes of Good Practice or relevant Sector Codes applied in the determination of the scores;
- (v) Record the weighting points (scores) attained by the measured entity for each scorecard element, where applicable, and the measured entity's overall B-BBEE Status Level of Contribution; and
- (vi) Reflect that the B-BBEE Verification Certificate and accompanying assurance report issued to the measured entity is valid for twelve (12) months from the date of issuance and reflect both the issuance and expiry date.
- (d) Confirmation of the validity of a B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificate can be done by tracing the name of the issuing B-BBEE approved registered auditor to the list of all approved registered auditors. The list is accessible on http://www.thedti.gov.za and / http://www.irba.co.za.
- **(e)** The relevant approved registered auditor may be contacted to confirm whether such a certificate was issued.
- (f) Accounting officers as contemplated in section 60(4) of the Closed Corporations Act, 1984 (Act No. 69 of 1984) (CCA)
 - (i) These certificates will be issued on the accounting officer's letterhead with the accounting officer's practice number and contact number clearly specified on the face of the certificates.
 - (ii) The content of B-BBEE Status Level Verification Certificates issued by accounting officers as contemplated in the CCA is detailed in paragraph 4.8.5 below.

VERIFICATION OF B-BBEE LEVELS IN RESPECT OF EME's

- (a) In terms of the Generic Codes of Good Practice, an enterprise including a sole propriety with annual total revenue of R10 million or less qualifies as an Exempted Micro Enterprises (EME).
- (b) In instances where Sector Charters are developed to address the transformation challenges of specific sectors or industries, the threshold for qualification as an EME may be different from the generic threshold of R10 million.
- (c) The relevant Sector Charter thresholds will therefore be used as a basis for a potential bidder to qualify as an EME.
 - (i) For example the approved thresholds for EMEs for the Tourism and Construction Sector Charters are R2.5 million and R1.5 million respectively;
 - (ii) An EME automatically qualifies as a Level 4 contributor with B-BBEE recognition level of 100% in terms of the Codes of Good Practice:
 - (iii) An EME with at least 51% black ownership qualifies as Level 2 Contributor with B-BBEE level of 125% in terms of the Codes of Good Practice;
 - (iv) An EME with 100% black ownership qualifies as a Level 1 contributor with B-BBEE level of 135% in terms of the Codes of Good Practice;

- (v) An EME that is regarded as a specialized enterprise with at least 75% black beneficiaries qualifies as Level 1 contributor with B-BBEE level of 135% in terms of Codes of Good Practice;
- (vi) An EME that is regarded as a specialized enterprise with at least 51% black beneficiaries qualifies as a Level 2 contributor with B-BBEE level of 125% in terms of the Codes of Good Practice;
- (vii) An EME is required to submit a sworn affidavit confirming their annual total revenue of R10 million or less and level of black ownership to claim points as prescribed by regulations 6 and 7 of the Preferential Procurement Regulations 2017;
- (viii) An EME that is regarded as a Specialized Enterprise, is required to submit a sworn affidavit confirming their annual turnover/allocated budget/gross receipt of R10 million or less and level of percentage of black beneficiaries to claim points as prescribed by regulations 6 and 7 of the Preferential Procurement Regulations 2017; and
- (ix) An EME may be measured in terms of the QSE scorecard should they wish to maximize their points and move to a higher B-BBEE recognition level. It is in this context that an EME may submit a B-BBEE verification certificate.

ELIGIBILITY AS QUALIFYING SMALL ENTERPRISES (QSE)

The Codes define a QSE as any enterprise with annual total revenue of between R10 million and R50 million.

- (i) A QSE with at least 51% black ownership qualifies as a Level 2 contributor;
- (ii) A QSE with 100% black ownership qualifies as a Level 1 Contributor;
- (iii) A QSE that is regarded as a specialized enterprise with at least 75% black beneficiaries qualifies as a Level 1 contributor with B-BBEE level of 135% in terms of the Codes of Good Practice;
- (iv) A QSE that is regarded as a specialized enterprise with at least 51% black beneficiaries qualifies as a Level 2 contributor with B-BBEE level of 125% in terms of the Codes of Good Practice:
- (v) A QSE is required to submit a sworn affidavit confirming their annual total revenue of between R10 million and R50 million and level of black ownership or a B-BBEE level verification certificate to claim points as prescribed by regulations 6 and 7 of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017; and
- (vi) A QSE that is regarded as a specialized enterprise is required to submit a sworn affidavit confirming their annual turnover/budget/gross receipt of R50 million or less and level of percentage of black beneficiaries or a B-BBEE level verification certificate to claim points as prescribed by regulations 6 and 7 of the Preferential Procurement Regulations 2017.

IN ORDER TO BE AWARDED PREFERENCE POINTS, ANNEXURE H, QUESTIONNAIRE AND ANNEXURE K, PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM (MBD 6.1), MUST BE COMPLETED. FAILURE TO COMPLY WITH THE ABOVEMENTIONED WILL RESULT IN NO PREFERENCE POINTS BEING AWARDED.

17. Application

These general conditions are applicable to all bids, contracts and orders including bids for functional and professional services, sales, hiring, letting and the granting or acquiring of rights, but excluding immovable property, unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents.

Where applicable, special conditions of contract may be laid down and included to cover specific supplies, services or works.

Where such special conditions of contract are in conflict with these general conditions, the special conditions shall apply.

18. Standards

The goods supplied or the services rendered shall conform to the standards mentioned in the bidding documents and specifications.

19. Information and Inspection

The service provider shall not, without the District Municipality's prior written consent, disclose the agreement, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the District Municipality in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the service provider in the performance of the agreement. Disclosure to any such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only as far as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.

The service provider shall permit the District Municipality to inspect the supplier's records relating to the performance of the service provider and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the District Municipality, if so required by the District Municipality.

20. Governing Language

The governing language shall be English. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the agreement that is exchanged by the parties shall also be written in English.

21. Payments

Payments shall be made by the District Municipality within **thirty 30**) calendar days of receiving the relevant **invoice/statement provided** by the supplier.

Payment will be made in Rand unless otherwise stipulated.

22. Prices and Evaluation of Bids

Prices charged by the service provider for goods delivered and services performed under the contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the service provider in this Tender.

The Bidder will be liable to take out forward cover to barricade him/her against fluctuation of the exchange rate in the event of importing any component, related to the tender, from a country dealing in currency other than that of South Africa.

THIS BID WILL BE EVALUATED AND ADJUDICATED ACCORDING TO THE FOLLOWING:

- Relevant specifications;
- Value for money;
- Capability to execute the contract; and
- PPPFA & associated Regulations.

23. Termination for default

The District Municipality, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the service provider, may terminate this agreement in whole or in part:

- (a) If the service provider fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the agreement;
- (b) If the service provider fails to perform any obligation(s) under the contract; or
- (c) If the service provider in the judgment of the District Municipality, has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the contract.

In the event the District Municipality terminates the contract in whole or in part, the District Municipality may procure, upon such terms and in such manner as it deems appropriate, goods, works or services similar to those undelivered, and the service provider shall be liable to the District Municipality for any excess costs for such similar goods, works or services. However, the service provider shall continue performance of the contract to the extent not terminated.

Where the District Municipality terminates the contract in whole or in part, the District Municipality may decide to impose a restriction penalty on the service provider by prohibiting such service provider from doing business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years.

If a District Municipality intends imposing a restriction on a service provider or any person associated with the service provider, the service provider will be allowed a time period of not more than fourteen (14) days to provide reasons why the envisaged restriction should not be imposed. Should the service provider fail to respond within the stipulated fourteen (14) days the District Municipality may regard the service provider as having no objection and proceed with the restriction.

Any restriction imposed on any person by the District Municipality will, at the discretion of the District Municipality, also be applicable to any other enterprise or any partner, manager, director or other person who wholly or partly exercises or exercised or may exercise control over the enterprise of the first-mentioned person, and with which enterprise or person the first-mentioned person, is or was in the opinion of the District Municipality actively associated.

If a restriction is imposed, the District Municipality must, within five (5) working days of such imposition, furnish the National Treasury, with the following information:

- (a) The name and address of the supplier and/or person restricted by the District Municipality;
- (b) The date of commencement of the restriction;

- (c) The period of restriction; and
- (d) The reasons for the restriction

These details will be loaded in the National Treasury's central database of service provider or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector.

If a court of law convicts a person of an offence as contemplated in sections 12 or 13 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, 2004 (Act No. 12 of 2004), the court may also rule that such person's name be endorsed on the Register for Tender Defaulters. When a person's name has been endorsed on the Register, the person will be prohibited from doing business with the public sector for a period not less than five (5) years and not more than ten (10) years. The National Treasury is empowered to determine the period of restriction and each case will be dealt with on its own merits. According to section 32 of the Act the Register must be open to the public. The Register can be perused on the National Treasury website.

24. Termination for Insolvency

The District Municipality may at any time terminate the contract by giving written notice to the service provider if the service provider becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the service provider, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the District Municipality.

25. Settlement of Disputes

If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever arises between the District Municipality and the service provider in connection with or arising out of the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve amicably such dispute or difference by mutual consultation.

If, after thirty (30) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the District Municipality or the service provider may give notice to the other party of his intention to commence with mediation. No mediation in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given to the other party.

Should it not be possible to settle a dispute by means of mediation, it may be settled in a South African court of law.

Notwithstanding any reference to mediation and/or court proceedings herein, the parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the contract unless they otherwise agree; and

The District Municipality shall pay the service provider any monies due for goods delivered and/or services rendered according to the prescripts of the contract.

26. Applicable Law

The contract shall be interpreted in accordance with South African laws, unless otherwise specified.

27. Notices

Every written acceptance of a bid and any other notices shall be posted to the service provider concerned by ordinary mail to the address furnished in his bid or to the address notified later by him in writing and such posting shall be deemed to be proper service of such notice.

The time mentioned in the contract documents for performing any act after such aforesaid notice has been given, shall be reckoned from the date of posting of such notice.

28. Taxes and Duties

A service provider shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., of the contracted goods to the District Municipality.

No contract shall be concluded with any tenderer whose tax matters are not in order.

No contract shall be concluded with any tenderer whose municipal rates and taxes and municipal services charges are in arrears.

29. Value-added Tax (VAT) on Invoices

Tax invoices are to comply with the requirements as contained in the Value Added Tax Act, 1991 (Act No. 89 of 1991). The content of the invoice must contain information as prescribed by the Act.

It is a requirement of this contract that the amount of value-added tax (VAT) must be shown clearly on each invoice.

The amended Value Added Tax Act, 1991 (Act No. 89 of 1991) requires that a Tax Invoice for supplies in excess of R3,000 should, in addition to the other required information, also disclose the VAT registration number of the recipient, with effect from 1 March 2005.

Where the value of an intended contract will exceed R1,000,000.00 (R1 million) it is the bidder's responsibility to be registered with the South African Revenue Service (SARS) for VAT purposes in order to be able to issue tax invoices. The Cape Winelands District Municipality will deem the price above R1,000,000.00 (R1 million) to be VAT inclusive even if it is indicated that no VAT is charged. Please ensure that provision is made for VAT in these instances.

The VAT registration number of the Cape Winelands District Municipality is 4700193495.

30. Tax Clearance Certificate

A copy of a Tax Compliance Status Pin, printed from the South African Revenue Service (SARS) website, must accompany the bid documents. The onus is on the bidder to ensure that their tax matters are in order with SARS.

In the case of a Consortium/Joint Venture, every member must submit a separate Tax Compliance Status Pin, printed from the SARS website, with the bid documents.

If a bid is not supported by a Tax Compliance Status Pin as an attachment to the bid documents, the Municipality reserves the right to obtain such documents after the closing date to verify that the bidder's tax matters are in order. If no such document can be obtained within a period as specified by the Municipality, the bid will be disqualified. The Tax Compliance Status Pin will be verified by the Municipality on the SARS website.

31. Municipal Rates, Taxes and Charges

A certified copy of the bidder's and those of its directors municipal accounts (for the municipality where the bidder pays his/her account) for the month preceding the tender closure date must accompany the tender documents. If such a certified copy does not accompany the bid document of the successful bidder, the Municipality reserves the right to obtain such documents after the closing date to verify that their municipal accounts are in order.

Any bidder which is or whose directors are in arrears with their municipal rates and taxes or municipal charges due to any municipality or any of its entities for more than three (3) months and have not made an arrangement for settlement of same before the bid closure date will be unsuccessful.

If a bidder rents their premises, proof must be submitted that the rental includes their municipal rates and taxes or municipal charges and that their rent is not in arrears.

32. Construction Industry Development Board (CIDB) (If applicable)

When applicable, the bidder's CIDB registration number must be included with the tender. The Municipality will verify the bidder's CIDB registration during the evaluation process.

33. Letter of Good Standing from the Commissioner of Compensation

A valid Letter of Good Standing from the Compensation Commissioner or a certified copy thereof must accompany the bid documents unless the bidder is registered on the Accredited Supplier Database of the Municipality and the Municipality has a valid Letter of Good Standing from the Compensation Commissioner or a certified copy thereof for the bidder on record. The onus is on the bidder to ensure that the Municipality has a valid Letter of Good Standing from the Compensation Commissioner or a certified copy thereof on record.

A Letter of Good Standing for "quotations purposes" from the Department of Employment and Labour will also be accepted.

If no such document/s as specified by the Municipality is submitted, the bid will be disqualified.

34. Protection of Personal Information

In submitting any information or documentation requested in this tender document, or any other information that may be requested pursuant to this tender, bidders are consenting to the processing by the Cape Winelands District Municipality or its stakeholders of their personal information and all other personal information contained therein, as contemplated in the Protection of Personal Information Act, 2013 (Act No. 4 of 2013) and Regulations promulgated thereunder ("POPI Act").

Further, bidders declare that they have obtained all consents required by the POPI Act or any other law applicable. Thus, bidders hereby indemnify the Cape Winelands District Municipality against any civil or criminal action, administrative fine or other penalty or loss that may arise as a result of the processing of any personal information that they submit.

C. NATIONAL TREASURY - GOVERNMENT PROCUREMENT: GENERAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT

The purpose of this document is to:

- (a) Draw special attention to certain general conditions applicable to government bids, contracts and orders; and
- (b) To ensure that clients be familiar with regard to the rights and obligations of all parties involved in doing business with government.
- (c) The General Conditions of Contract will form part of all bid documents and may not be amended.
- (d) Special Conditions of Contract (SCC) relevant to a specific bid, should be compiled separately for every bid and will supplement the General Conditions of Contract. Whenever there is a conflict, the provisions in the SCC will prevail.

1. **DEFINITIONS**

The following terms shall be interpreted as indicated:

- 1.1 "Closing time" means the date and hour specified in the bidding documents for the receipt of bids.
- 1.2 **"Contract"** means the written agreement entered into between the purchaser and the supplier, as recorded in the contract form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.
- 1.3 **"Contract price"** means the price payable to the supplier under the contract for the full and proper performance of his contractual obligations.
- 1.4 "Corrupt practice" means the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of any thing of value to influence the action of a public official in the procurement process or in contract execution.
- 1.5 **"Countervailing duties"** are imposed in cases where an enterprise abroad is subsidized by its government and encouraged to market its products internationally.
- 1.6 "Country of origin" means the place where the goods were mined, grown or produced or from which the services are supplied. Goods are produced when, through manufacturing, processing or substantial and major assembly of components, a commercially recognized new product results that is substantially different in basic characteristics or in purpose or utility from its components.
- 1.7 "Day" means calendar day.
- 1.8 "Delivery" means delivery in compliance of the conditions of the contract or order.
- 1.9 "Delivery ex stock" means immediate delivery directly from stock actually on hand.
- 1.10 "Delivery into consignees store or to his site" means delivered and unloaded in the specified store or depot or on the specified site in compliance with the conditions of the contract or order, the supplier bearing all risks and charges involved until the goods are so delivered and a valid receipt is obtained.

- 1.11 "Dumping" occurs when a private enterprise abroad market its goods on own initiative in the RSA at lower prices than that of the country of origin and which have the potential to harm the local industries in the RSA.
- 1.12 **"Force majeure"** means an event beyond the control of the supplier and not involving the supplier's fault or negligence and not foreseeable. Such events may include, but is not restricted to, acts of the purchaser in its sovereign capacity, wars or revolutions, fires, floods, epidemics, quarantine restrictions and freight embargoes.
- 1.13 **"Fraudulent practice"** means a misrepresentation of facts in order to influence a procurement process or the execution of a contract to the detriment of any bidder, and includes collusive practice among bidders (prior to or after bid submission) designed to establish bid prices at artificial non-competitive levels and to deprive the bidder of the benefits of free and open competition.
- 1.14 "GCC" means the General Conditions of Contract.
- 1.15 **"Goods"** means all of the equipment, machinery, and/or other materials that the supplier is required to supply to the purchaser under the contract.
- "Imported content" means that portion of the bidding price represented by the cost of components, parts or materials which have been or are still to be imported (whether by the supplier or his subcontractors) and which costs are inclusive of the costs abroad, plus freight and other direct importation costs such as landing costs, dock dues, import duty, sales duty or other similar tax or duty at the South African place of entry as well as transportation and handling charges to the factory in the Republic where the goods covered by the bid will be manufactured.
- 1.17 **"Local content"** means that portion of the bidding price, which is not included in the imported content provided that local manufacture does take place.
- 1.18 **"Manufacture"** means the production of products in a factory using labour, materials, components and machinery and includes other related value-adding activities.
- 1.19 **"Order"** means an official written order issued for the supply of goods or works or the rendering of a service.
- 1.20 "Project site", where applicable, means the place indicated in bidding documents.
- 1.21 "Purchaser" means the organization purchasing the goods.
- 1.22 "Republic" means the Republic of South Africa.
- 1.23 "SCC" means the Special Conditions of Contract.
- 1.24 **"Services"** means those functional services ancillary to the supply of the goods, such as transportation and any other incidental services, such as installation, commissioning, provision of technical assistance, training, catering, gardening, security, maintenance and other such obligations of the supplier covered under the contract.
- 1.25 **"Supplier"** means the successful bidder who is awarded the contract to maintain and administer the required and specified service(s) to the State.
- 1.26 "Tort" means in breach of contract.

- 1.27 "Turnkey" means a procurement process where one service provider assumes total responsibility for all aspects of the project and delivers the full end product / service required by the contract.
- 1.28 **"Written" or "in writing"** means hand-written in ink or any form of electronic or mechanical writing.

2. APPLICATION

- 2.1 These general conditions are applicable to all bids, contracts and orders including bids for functional and professional services (excluding professional services related to the building and construction industry), sales, hiring, letting and the granting or acquiring of rights, but excluding immovable property, unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents.
- 2.2 Where applicable, special conditions of contract are also laid down to cover specific goods, services or works.
- 2.3 Where such special conditions of contract are in conflict with these general conditions, the special conditions shall apply.

3. GENERAL

- 3.1 Unless otherwise indicated in the bidding documents, the purchaser shall not be liable for any expense incurred in the preparation and submission of a bid. Where applicable, a non-refundable fee for documents may be charged.
- 3.2 Invitations to bid are usually published in locally distributed news media and on the municipality/municipal entity website.

4. STANDARDS

4.1 The goods supplied shall conform to the standards mentioned in the bidding documents and specifications.

5. USE OF CONTRACT DOCUMENTS AND INFORMATION INSPECTION

- 5.1 The supplier shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, disclose the contract, or any provision thereof, or any specification, plan, drawing, pattern, sample, or information furnished by or on behalf of the purchaser in connection therewith, to any person other than a person employed by the supplier in the performance of the contract. Disclosure to any such employed person shall be made in confidence and shall extend only so far as may be necessary for purposes of such performance.
- 5.2 The supplier shall not, without the purchaser's prior written consent, make use of any document or information mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 except for purposes of performing the contract.
- 5.3 Any document, other than the contract itself mentioned in GCC clause 5.1 shall remain the property of the purchaser and shall be returned (all copies) to the purchaser on completion of the supplier's performance under the contract if so required by the purchaser.
- 5.4 The supplier shall permit the purchaser to inspect the supplier's records relating to the performance of the supplier and to have them audited by auditors appointed by the purchaser, if so required by the purchaser.

6. PATENT RIGHTS

- 6.1 The supplier shall indemnify the purchaser against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the goods or any part thereof by the purchaser.
- When a supplier developed documentation / projects for the municipality / municipal entity, the intellectual, copy and patent rights or ownership of such documents or projects will vest in the municipality/municipal entity.

7. PERFORMANCE SECURITY

- 7.1 Within thirty (30) days of receipt of the notification of contract award, the successful bidder shall furnish to the purchaser the performance security of the amount specified in SCC.
- 7.2 The proceeds of the performance security shall be payable to the purchaser as compensation for any loss resulting from the supplier's failure to complete his obligations under the contract.
- 7.3 The performance security shall be denominated in the currency of the contract or in a freely convertible currency acceptable to the purchaser and shall be in one of the following forms:
 - (a) a bank guarantee or an irrevocable letter of credit issued by a reputable bank located in the purchaser's country or abroad, acceptable to the purchaser, in the form provided in the bidding documents or another form acceptable to the purchaser; or
 - (b) a cashier's or certified cheque.
- 7.4 The performance security will be discharged by the purchaser and returned to the supplier not later than thirty (30) days following the date of completion of the supplier's performance obligations under the contract, including any warranty obligations, unless otherwise specified.

8. INSPECTIONS, TESTS AND ANALYSES

- 8.1 All pre-bidding testing will be for the account of the bidder.
- 8.2 If it is a bid condition that goods to be produced or services to be rendered should at any stage be subject to inspections, tests and analyses, the bidder or contractor's premises shall be open, at all reasonable hours, for inspection by a representative of the purchaser or organization acting on behalf of the purchaser.
- 8.3 If there are no inspection requirements indicated in the bidding documents and no mention is made in the contract, but during the contract period it is decided that inspections shall be carried out, the purchaser shall itself make the necessary arrangements, including payment arrangements with the testing authority concerned.
- 8.4 If the inspections, tests and analyses referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 show the goods to be in accordance with the contract requirements, the cost of the inspections, tests and analyses shall be defrayed by the purchaser.
- 8.5 Where the goods or services referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 do not comply with the contract requirements, irrespective of whether such goods or services are accepted or not, the cost in connection with these inspections, tests or analyses shall be defrayed by the supplier.

- 8.6 Goods and services which are referred to in clauses 8.2 and 8.3 and which do not comply with the contract requirements may be rejected.
- 8.7 Any contract goods may on or after delivery be inspected, tested or analysed and may be rejected if found not to comply with the requirements of the contract. Such rejected goods shall be held at the cost and risk of the supplier who shall, when called upon, remove them immediately at his own cost and forthwith substitute them with goods, which do comply with the requirements of the contract. Failing such removal the rejected goods shall be returned at the suppliers cost and risk. Should the supplier fail to provide the substitute goods forthwith, the purchaser may, without giving the supplier further opportunity to substitute the rejected goods, purchase such goods as may be necessary at the expense of the supplier.
- 8.8 The provisions of clauses 8.4 to 8.7 shall not prejudice the right of the purchaser to cancel the contract on account of a breach of the conditions thereof, or to act in terms of Clause 22 of GCC.

9. PACKING

- 9.1 The supplier shall provide such packing of the goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in the contract. The packing shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit, and open storage. Packing, case size weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the goods' final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.
- 9.2 The packing, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the contract, including additional requirements, if any, and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the purchaser.

10. DELIVERY AND DOCUMENTS

10.1 Delivery of the goods and arrangements for shipping and clearance obligations, shall be made by the supplier in accordance with the terms specified in the contract.

11. INSURANCE

11.1 The goods supplied under the contract shall be fully insured in a freely convertible currency against loss or damage incidental to manufacture or acquisition, transportation, storage and delivery in the manner specified.

12. TRANSPORTATION

12.1 Should a price other than an all-inclusive delivered price be required, this shall be specified.

13. INCIDENTAL SERVICES

- 13.1 The supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following services, including additional services, if any:
 - (a) Performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or commissioning of the supplied goods;
 - (b) Furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied goods;

- (c) Furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied goods:
- (d) performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the supplier of any warranty obligations under this contract; and
- (e) Training of the purchaser's personnel, at the supplier's plant and/or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied goods.
- 13.2 Prices charged by the supplier for incidental services, if not included in the contract price for the goods, shall be agreed upon in advance by the parties and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the supplier for similar services.

14. SPARE PARTS

- 14.1 As specified, the supplier may be required to provide any or all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the supplier:
 - (a) such spare parts as the purchaser may elect to purchase from the supplier, provided that this election shall not relieve the supplier of any warranty obligations under the contract; and;
 - (b) in the event of termination of production of the spare parts:
 - (i) Advance notification to the purchaser of the pending termination, in sufficient time to permit the purchaser to procure needed requirements; and
 - (ii) Following such termination, furnishing at no cost to the purchaser, the blueprints, drawings, and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.

15. WARRANTY

- 15.1 The supplier warrants that the goods supplied under the contract are new, unused, of the most recent or current models, and that they incorporate all recent improvements in design and materials unless provided otherwise in the contract. The supplier further warrants that all goods supplied under this contract shall have no defect, arising from design, materials, or workmanship (except when the design and/or material is required by the purchaser's specifications) or from any act or omission of the supplier, that may develop under normal use of the supplied goods in the conditions prevailing in the country of final destination.
- This warranty shall remain valid for twelve (12) months after the goods, or any portion thereof as the case may be, have been delivered to and accepted at the final destination indicated in the contract, or for eighteen (18) months after the date of shipment from the port or place of loading in the source country, whichever period concludes earlier, unless specified otherwise.
- 15.3 The purchaser shall promptly notify the supplier in writing of any claims arising under this warranty.
- 15.4 Upon receipt of such notice, the supplier shall, within the period specified and with all reasonable speed, repair or replace the defective goods or parts thereof, without costs to the purchaser.

15.5 If the supplier, having been notified, fails to remedy the defect(s) within the period specified, the purchaser may proceed to take such remedial action as may be necessary, at the supplier's risk and expense and without prejudice to any other rights which the purchaser may have against the supplier under the contract.

16. PAYMENT

- 16.1 The method and conditions of payment to be made to the supplier under this contract shall be specified.
- 16.2 The supplier shall furnish the purchaser with an invoice accompanied by a copy of the delivery note and upon fulfilment of other obligations stipulated in the contract.
- Payments shall be made promptly by the purchaser, but in no case later than thirty (30) days after submission of an invoice or claim by the supplier.
- 16.4 Payment will be made in Rand unless otherwise stipulated.
- Where the value of an intended contract will exceed R1,000,000.00 (R1 million) it is the bidder's responsibility to be registered with the South African Revenue Service (SARS) for VAT purposes in order to be able to issue tax invoices. It is a requirement of this contract that the amount of value-added tax (VAT) must be shown clearly on each invoice. The amended Value-Added Tax Act requires that a Tax Invoice for supplies in excess of R3,000 should, in addition to the other required information, also disclose the VAT registration number of the recipient, with effect from 1 March 2005.

17. PRICES

17.1 Prices charged by the supplier for goods delivered and services performed under the contract shall not vary from the prices quoted by the supplier in his bid, with the exception of any price adjustments authorized or in the purchaser's request for bid validity extension, as the case may be.

18. VARIATION ORDERS

18.1 In cases where the estimated value of the envisaged changes in purchase does not vary more than 15% of the total value of the original contract, the contractor may be instructed to deliver the goods or render the services as such. For construction related goods, services and/or infrastructure project, contracts may be expanded or varied by not more than 20%. In cases of measurable quantities, the contractor may be approached to reduce the unit price, and such offers may be accepted provided that there is no escalation in price.

19. ASSIGNMENT

19.1 The supplier shall not assign, in whole or in part, its obligations to perform under the contract, except with the purchaser's prior written consent.

20. SUBCONTRACTS

20.1 The supplier shall notify the purchaser in writing of all subcontracts awarded under this contract if not already specified in the bid. Such notification, in the original bid or later, shall not relieve the supplier from any liability or obligation under the contract.

21. DELAYS IN THE SUPPLIER'S PERFORMANCE

- 21.1 Delivery of the goods and performance of services shall be made by the supplier in accordance with the time schedule prescribed by the purchaser in the contract.
- 21.2 If at any time during performance of the contract, the supplier or its subcontractor(s) should encounter conditions impeding timely delivery of the goods and performance of services, the supplier shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of the fact of the delay, its likely duration and its cause(s). As soon as practicable after receipt of the supplier's notice, the purchaser shall evaluate the situation and may at his discretion extend the supplier's time for performance, with or without the imposition of penalties, in which case the extension shall be ratified by the parties by amendment of contract.
- 21.3 The right is reserved to procure outside of the contract small quantities or to have minor essential services executed if an emergency arises, the supplier's point of supply is not situated at or near the place where the goods are required, or the supplier's services are not readily available.
- 21.4 Except as provided under GCC Clause 25, a delay by the supplier in the performance of its delivery obligations shall render the supplier liable to the imposition of penalties, pursuant to GCC Clause 22, unless an extension of time is agreed upon pursuant to GCC Clause 22.2 without the application of penalties.
- Upon any delay beyond the delivery period in the case of a goods contract, the purchaser shall, without cancelling the contract, be entitled to purchase goods of a similar quality and up to the same quantity in substitution of the goods not supplied in conformity with the contract and to return any goods delivered later at the supplier's expense and risk, or to cancel the contract and buy such goods as may be required to complete the contract and without prejudice to his other rights, be entitled to claim damages from the supplier.

22. PENALTIES

22.1 Subject to GCC Clause 25, if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods or to perform the services within the period(s) specified in the contract, the purchaser shall, without prejudice to its other remedies under the contract, deduct from the contract price, as a penalty, a sum calculated on the delivered price of the delayed goods or unperformed services using the current prime interest rate calculated for each day of the delay until actual delivery or performance. - The purchaser may also consider termination of the contract pursuant to GCC Clause 23.

23. TERMINATION FOR DEFAULT

- The purchaser, without prejudice to any other remedy for breach of contract, by written notice of default sent to the supplier, may terminate this contract in whole or in part:
 - (a) if the supplier fails to deliver any or all of the goods within the period(s) specified in the contract, or within any extension thereof granted by the purchaser pursuant to GCC Clause 21.2:
 - (b) If the supplier fails to perform any other obligation(s) under the contract; or
 - (c) If the supplier, in the judgment of the purchaser, has engaged in corrupt or fraudulent practices in competing for or in executing the contract.

- 23.2 In the event the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may procure, upon such terms and in such manner, as it deems appropriate, goods, works or services similar to those undelivered, and the supplier shall be liable to the purchaser for any excess costs for such similar goods, works or services. However, the supplier shall continue performance of the contract to the extent not terminated.
- 23.3 Where the purchaser terminates the contract in whole or in part, the purchaser may decide to impose a restriction penalty on the supplier by prohibiting such supplier from doing business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years.
- 23.4 If a purchaser intends imposing a restriction on a supplier or any person associated with the supplier, the supplier will be allowed a time period of not more than fourteen (14) days to provide reasons why the envisaged restriction should not be imposed. Should the supplier fail to respond within the stipulated fourteen (14) days the purchaser may regard the supplier as having no objection and proceed with the restriction.
- 23.5 Any restriction imposed on any person by the purchaser will, at the discretion of the purchaser, also be applicable to any other enterprise or any partner, manager, director or other person who wholly or partly exercises or exercised or may exercise control over the enterprise of the first-mentioned person, and with which enterprise or person the first-mentioned person, is or was in the opinion of the purchaser actively associated.
- 23.6 A restriction is imposed, the purchaser must, within five (5) working days of such imposition, furnish the National Treasury, with the following information:
 - (a) The name and address of the supplier and / or person restricted by the purchaser;
 - (b) The date of commencement of the restriction;
 - (c) The period of restriction; and
 - (d) The reasons for the restriction.

These details will be loaded in the National Treasury's central database of suppliers or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector.

23.7 If a court of law convicts a person of an offence as contemplated in sections 12 or 13 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, 2004 (Act No. 12 of 2004), the court may also rule that such person's name be endorsed on the Register for Tender Defaulters. When a person's name has been endorsed on the Register, the person will be prohibited from doing business with the public sector for a period not less than five (5) years and not more than ten (10) years. The National Treasury is empowered to determine the period of restriction and each case will be dealt with on its own merits. According to section 32 of the Act the Register must be open to the public. The Register can be perused on the National Treasury website.

24. ANTIDUMPING AND COUNTERVAILING DUTIES AND RIGHTS

24.1 When, after the date of bid, provisional payments are required, or anti-dumping or countervailing duties are imposed, or the amount of a provisional payment or anti-dumping or countervailing right is increased in respect of any dumped or subsidized import, the State is not liable for any amount so required or imposed, or for the amount of any such increase.

When, after the said date, such a provisional payment is no longer required or any such antidumping or countervailing right is abolished, or where the amount of such provisional payment or any such right is reduced, any such favourable difference shall on demand be paid forthwith by the supplier to the purchaser or the purchaser may deduct such amounts from moneys (if any) which may otherwise be due to the supplier in regard to goods or services which he delivered or rendered, or is to deliver or render in terms of the contract or any other contract or any other amount which may be due to him.

25. FORCE MAJEURE

- 25.1 Notwithstanding the provisions of GCC Clauses 22 and 23, the supplier shall not be liable for forfeiture of its performance security, damages, or termination for default if and to the extent that his delay in performance or other failure to perform his obligations under the contract is the result of an event of force majeure.
- 25.2 If a force majeure situation arises, the supplier shall promptly notify the purchaser in writing of such condition and the cause thereof. Unless otherwise directed by the purchaser in writing, the supplier shall continue to perform its obligations under the contract as far as is reasonably practical, and shall seek all reasonable alternative means for performance not prevented by the force majeure event.

26. TERMINATION FOR INSOLVENCY

The purchaser may at any time terminate the contract by giving written notice to the supplier if the supplier becomes bankrupt or otherwise insolvent. In this event, termination will be without compensation to the supplier, provided that such termination will not prejudice or affect any right of action or remedy, which has accrued or will accrue thereafter to the purchaser.

27. SETTLEMENT OF DISPUTES

- 27.1 If any dispute or difference of any kind whatsoever arises between the purchaser and the supplier in connection with or arising out of the contract, the parties shall make every effort to resolve amicably such dispute or difference by mutual consultation.
- 27.2 If, after thirty (30) days, the parties have failed to resolve their dispute or difference by such mutual consultation, then either the purchaser or the supplier may give notice to the other party of his intention to commence with mediation. No mediation in respect of this matter may be commenced unless such notice is given to the other party.
- 27.3 Should it not be possible to settle a dispute by means of mediation, it may be settled in a South African court of law.
- 27.4 Notwithstanding any reference to mediation and/or court proceedings herein
 - (a) The parties shall continue to perform their respective obligations under the contract unless they otherwise agree; and
 - (b) The purchaser shall pay the supplier any monies due the supplier for goods delivered and / or services rendered according to the prescripts of the contract.

28. LIMITATION OF LIABILITY

- 28.1 Except in cases of criminal negligence or wilful misconduct, and in the case of infringement pursuant to Clause 6
 - (a) the supplier shall not be liable to the purchaser, whether in contract, tort, or otherwise, for any indirect or consequential loss or damage, loss of use, loss of production, or loss of profits or interest costs, provided that this exclusion shall not apply to any obligation of the supplier to pay penalties and/or damages to the purchaser; and
 - (b) The aggregate liability of the supplier to the purchaser, whether under the contract, in tort or otherwise, shall not exceed the total contract price, provided that this limitation shall not apply to the cost of repairing or replacing defective equipment.

29. GOVERNING LANGUAGE

29.1 The contract shall be written in English. All correspondence and other documents pertaining to the contract that is exchanged by the parties shall also be written in English.

30. APPLICABLE LAW

30.1 The contract shall be interpreted in accordance with South African laws, unless otherwise specified.

31. NOTICES

- 31.1 Every written acceptance of a bid shall be posted to the supplier concerned by registered or certified mail and any other notice to him shall be posted by ordinary mail to the address furnished in his bid or to the address notified later by him in writing and such posting shall be deemed to be proper service of such notice.
- The time mentioned in the contract documents for performing any act after such aforesaid notice has been given, shall be reckoned from the date of posting of such notice.

32. TAXES AND DUTIES

- A foreign supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, stamp duties, license fees, and other such levies imposed outside the purchaser's country.
- A local supplier shall be entirely responsible for all taxes, duties, license fees, etc., incurred until delivery of the contracted goods to the purchaser.
- 32.3 No contract shall be concluded with any bidder whose tax matters are not in order. Prior to the award of a bid SARS must have certified that the tax matters of the preferred bidder are in order.
- 32.4 No contract shall be concluded with any bidder whose municipal rates and taxes and municipal services charges are in arrears.

33. TRANSFER OF CONTRACTS

33.1 The contractor shall not abandon, transfer, cede assign or sublet a contract or part thereof without the written permission of the purchaser.

34. AMENDMENT OF CONTRACTS

34.1 No agreement to amend or vary a contract or order or the conditions, stipulations or provisions thereof shall be valid and of any force unless such agreement to amend or vary is entered into in writing and signed by the contracting parties. Any waiver of the requirement that the agreement to amend or vary shall be in writing, shall also be in writing.

35. PROHIBITION OF RESTRICTIVE PRACTICES

- 35.1 In terms of section 4(1)(b) (iii) of the Competition Act, 1998 (Act No. 89 of 1998), as amended, an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, is prohibited if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if a bidder(s) is/are or a contractor(s) was / were involved in collusive bidding.
- 35.2 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s) based on reasonable grounds or evidence obtained by the purchaser has/have engaged in the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may refer the matter to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties as contemplated in section 59 of the Competition Act, 1998 (Act No. 89 of 1998).
- 35.3 If a bidder(s) or contractor(s) has/have been found guilty by the Competition Commission of the restrictive practice referred to above, the purchaser may, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided for, invalidate the bid(s) for such item(s) offered, and/or terminate the contract in whole or part, and/or restrict the bidder(s) or contractor(s) from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years and/or claim damages from the bidder(s) or contractor(s)concerned.

D. APPLICATION OF PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEM IN TERMS OF THE PREFERENTIAL PROCUREMENT REGULATIONS, 2017

The applicable <u>80/20</u> preferential points system as set out in Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017 will be used to evaluate individual tenders.

Regulation R32 of 20 January 2017 provide for a preference points system

80/20 Preference point system [(for acquisition of goods or services for a Rand value equal to or above R30,000 and up to R50 million) (all applicable taxes included)

The points are awarded as follows:

- 80 points is awarded for the **lowest price** if it complies with the Tender/Formal Written Price Quotation conditions.
- Additional points are awarded for attaining the **B-BBEE status level** of contributor in accordance with the table below:

B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor	Number of Points
1	20
2	18
3	14
4	12
5	8
6	6
7	4
8	2
Non-compliant contributor	0

E. INVITATION TO BID (MBD 1)

YOU ARE HEREBY INVITED TO BID FOR REQUIREMENTS OF THE (NAME OF MUNICIPALITY/ MUNICIPAL ENTITY)									
Tender number	T 2022/111	Closin	ng date	28/10/	2022	Closing time		11:00	
Description	AND DELIVERY OF UNIFORMS AND PERSONAL PROTECTIVE TO THE CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY'S DIVISION: ES FOR THE PERIOD ENDING 30 JUNE 2025								
THE SUCCESSFUL BIDDER WILL BE REQUIRED TO FILL IN AND SIGN A WRITTEN CONTRACT									
FORM (MBD7) BID RESPONSE DOCUMENTS MAY BE DEPOSITED IN THE TENDER BOX SITUATED AT: 29 DU TOIT STREET, STELLENBOSCH									
SUPPLIER INFORMATION									
Name of bidder									
Postal address									
Street address									
Telephone number		Code				Number			
Cell phone number									
E-mail address									
VAT registration nu	ımber								
Tax compliance sta	atus	TCS PIN:			OR	CSD No:		MAAA	
B-BBEE status level verification certificate [tick applicable box]		☐ Yes ☐ No		B-BBEE status level sworn affidavit		əl	☐ Yes ☐ No		
[A B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL VERIFICATION CERTIFICATE / SWORN AFFIDAVIT (FOR EMES & QSES) MUST BE SUBMITTED IN ORDER TO QUALIFY FOR PREFERENCE POINTS FOR B-BBEE]									
Are you the accredited representative in South Africa for the goods / services / works offered?		☐Yes ☐ No [If yes enclose proof]] No	Are you a foreign based supplier for the goods / services / works offered?		n or	☐Yes ☐ No [If yes, answer part b:3	
Total number of items offered				Total bid price			R		
Signature of bidder				Date					
Capacity under which this bid is signed							•		
TECHNICAL INFORMATION MAY BE DIRECTED TO:									
Contact person		Heinri	ch Louw						
Telephone number		021 888 5306							
E-mail address	heinrich@capewnelands			.gov.za					
	BIDDING PI	ROCED	OURE EN	QUIRIES	MAY B	E DIRECTED)		
Contact person E			Elmine Niemand						
Telephone number			021 888 5175						
E-mail address	elmine@capewinelands.gov.za								

TERMS AND CONDITIONS FOR BIDDING - PART B

1. BID SUBMISSION:

- 1.1 Bids must be delivered by the stipulated time to the correct address. Late bids will not be accepted for consideration.
- 1.2 All bids must be submitted on the official forms provided—(not to be re-typed) or online.
- 1.3 This bid is subject to the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act and the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017, the General Conditions of Contract (GCC) and, if applicable, any other special conditions of contract.

2. TAX COMPLIANCE REQUIREMENTS

- 2.1 Bidders must ensure compliance with their tax obligations.
- 2.2 Bidders are required to submit their unique personal identification number (pin) issued by SARS to enable the organ of state to view the taxpayer's profile and tax status.
- 2.3 Application for the tax compliance status (TCS) certificate or pin may also be made via efiling. In order to use this provision, taxpayers will need to register with SARS as e-filers through the website www.sars.gov.za.
- 2.4 Foreign suppliers must complete the pre-award questionnaire in part b:3.
- 2.5 Bidders may also submit a printed TCS certificate together with the bid.
- 2.6 In bids where consortia/joint ventures/sub-contractors are involved, each party must submit a separate TCS certificate/pin/CSD number.
- 2.7 Where no TCS is available but the bidder is registered on the central supplier database (CSD), a CSD number must be provided.

QUESTIONNAIRE TO BIDDING FOREIGN SUPPLIERS 3.1 Is the entity a resident of the republic of South Africa (RSA)? Yes No 3.2 Does the entity have a branch in the RSA? Yes No 3.3 Yes No Does the entity have a permanent establishment in the RSA? 3.4 Does the entity have any source of income in the RSA? Yes No 3.5 Is the entity liable in the RSA for any form of taxation? Yes

If the answer is "no" to all of the above, then it is not a requirement to register for a tax compliance status system pin code from the South African Revenue Service (SARS) and if not register as per 2.3 above

NB: failure to provide any of the above particulars may render the bid invalid.

No bids will be considered from persons in the service of the state.

Signature(s):	
Name(s):	
Capacity for the Tenderer:	
Date:	

F. SPECIAL CONDITIONS OF CONTRACT AND TERMS OF REFERENCE

1. INTRODUCTION AND BACKGROUND

Tenders are hereby invited from suitable service providers to supply and deliver uniforms and personal protective equipment to the Cape Winelands District Municipality (CWDM) Fire Services Papegaairand Street, Stellenbosch for the period ending June 2025

2. PURPOSE OF TENDER

The objective of the tender is to provide the fire personnel of the Municipality with uniform and protective equipment that meets the standards mentioned below.

The Western Cape Chief Fire Officers Committee has adopted the National Fire Protection Association standard on Station/Work Uniforms and the NFPA 1971 standard on Protective Ensembles for Structural Fire Fighting for the Fire & Emergency Services as best practice. The Cape Winelands Fire Services has further identified the NFPA 1977 Standard on Protective clothing for Wildland Fire Fighting and urban interface firefighting and SANS 20345 for personal protective equipment – Safety footwear as essential standards and where applicable ASTM certification will be required.

In view of the above, the identified uniform and personal protective equipment must meet the stipulated standards or equivalent EN standards to ensure the best possible protection for our Firefighters to perform their fire fighting functions.

3. SCOPE OF WORK

UNIFORM AND PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT DESCRIPTION AND REQUIREMENTS

It is expected that prospective suppliers must ensure that full account of adherence to the relevant SANS Textile Standards is maintained and proven upon request from CWDM.

3.1 REQUIREMENTS FOR OPERATIONAL WEAR

3.1.1 COMBAT STYLE TROUSERS

The trousers must meet the NFPA 1971 and NFPA 1977 standards or equivalent EN standards as well as the material must have ASTM certification and must consist of the following:

- a. Inherently heat- and flame-resistant fabric 54% Modacrylic, 44% cotton, 2% anti-static Weave
- b. The Twill weave weight must be 320 grams
- c. Colour: Navy Blue
- d. It must have a fully elasticized waistband with two front buttons
- e. A heavy-duty metal zipper to be inserted
- f. 7 x belt loops of 5.5 cm that are bar-tacked at the top and bottom to fit a 50mm belt
- g. Crease stitch front and back
- h. Two slanted side pockets with mouth opening of 18 cm in length
- i. All ends must be securely finished off with bar tacks
- j. One back right hip pocket fastened with a button
- k. All stitching must be reinforced throughout the trousers.
- I. Embroidery of Cape Winelands Fire Services to be embroidered on the left back of trouser.

m. Embroidery to be in white in two lines in line with top of right hip pocket

3.1.2 **SOCKS**

These socks must meet the EN 531 standard or equivalent NFPA standard and must be:

- a. A fire-resistant thermal sock.
- b. Highly moisture absorbent
- c. And anti-bacterial

3.1.3 LEATHER BELTS

a. 50mm leather belt in width and have a solid brass emergency fire buckle with side loop to accommodate belt tail

3.1.4 T-SHIRTS (SLEEVELESS VEST STYLE)

- a. Navy blue or white
- b. Colour fast and 100% cotton with a round neck
- c. Cape Winelands Fire Services insignia i.e., logo and "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" must be screen printed in bold capital lettering in white or black on the left chest in 2 lines.
- d. The Cape Winelands municipal logo to be screen printed on the back of the neck of the T Shirt
- e. The Tank vest must be sleeveless

3.1.5 ALL WEATHER JACKETS

- a. To be supplied in navy blue or black
- b. Fabric composition: Water resistant polyester outer with polar fleece lining
- c. At least two (2) large pockets
- d. cuffs with turtle neck
- e. Front enclosure zip with puller
- f. Cape Winelands Fire Services insignia (i.e. logo and "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in bold capital lettering in white or black thread and two lines) embroidered on the left chest
- g. The South African National flag badge suitable for size of jacket must be double stitched to the upper left sleeve
- h. The Cape Winelands municipal logo to be screen printed on the back of the neck of the T Shirt

3.1.6 JERSEYS

- a. To be supplied in navy blue or black
- b. Fabric composition: 100 % Acrylic
- c. V-Neck
- d. Long Sleeves
- e. Double welt and cuff
- f. Reinforced elbow patches
- a. Epaulettes for slider ranks to be stitched on top of shoulders in centre of shoulder line
- h. Cape Winelands Fire Services insignia (i.e., logo and "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in bold capital lettering in white thread and two lines) embroidered on the left chest
- i. South African National flag badge measuring 70mm x 40mm must be double stitched to the upper left sleeve
- j. The Cape Winelands municipal logo to be embroidered on the back of the neck of the T Shirt

3.1.7 BASEBALL CAPS

- a. Panel Americano style to be supplied in navy blue, black or grey
- b. Fabric composition: 100% acrylic or 100% polyester
- c. Colour fast
- d. Cape Winelands Fire Services Maltese Cross logo to be embroidered on face of crown centre above peak 50 x 50 mm in size
- e. CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES to be embroidered in white thread on right hand panel in bold capitals in two (2) lines
- f. 1 x Gold Reef to be added to the peak of Senior Officer caps
- g. 2 x Gold Reefs to be added to the peak of Chief Fire Officer caps and 1 gold line on the front
- h. The Cape Winelands municipal logo to be embroidered on the back of the cap.

3.1.8 SAFETY BOOTS

These boots must meet the SANS 20345 standard or equivalent NFPA or EN standard and be:

- a. A black Chelsea style lace free men's safety shoe or equivalent
- b. Or a black Lindsay style lace free ladies' safety shoe or equivalent
- c. A slip in boot is required, however the successful service provider is required to make provision for an alternative at the same price for some personnel whose feet are too broad or footbridge is too high to accommodate all personnel with regards to safety

3.1.9 STRUCTURAL FIRE FIGHTING GLOVES

These gloves must meet the NFPA 1971 standard or equivalent EN standard and must be:

- a. A High heat utility structural glove
- b. With dexterity, flexibility, grip, comfort, fit and durability
- c. with reinforced cuff

3.1.10 STRUCTURAL FIRE FIGHTING BOOTS

These boots must meet the NFPA 1971 standard or equivalent EN standard and so certified:

- a. A slip in boot is required, however the successful service provider is required to make provision for an alternative at the same price for some personnel whose feet are too broad or footbridge is too high to accommodate all personnel with regards to safety
- b. Black full grain leather boot equipped with a climate system which makes circulation of air possible during every step
- c. The waterproofing must be assured with a membrane
- d. At the upper leg height edge there must be an ending made of a padded broad leather cuff
- e. The boot must be equipped with a system that offers a very good heel adaptation of the boot to different instep heights and widths
- A tight heel fit must be guaranteed
- g. The toe cap is equipped with a rubber cap
- h. The penetration resistant sole is an antistatic, fuel, acid, and oil resistant rubber sole
- i. The tread must be non-skid in every direction
- j. 3M® type side fire-resistant reflectors
- k. The long style boot and short style boot must be provided

3.1.10.1 STRUCTURAL FIRE FIGHTING TUNICS AND BUNKERS SUITS

The tunics and bunkers suits must meet the NFPA 1971 and NFPA 1977 standards or equivalent EN standards as well as the material must have ASTM certification and must consist of the following:

- a. Mustard colour or Navy Colour
- b. The minimum overlap between the tunic and bunkers shall be 250 mm
- c. The Tunic and Bunkers Suit must consist of a composite of an outer shell, vapour barrier, thermal barrier and lining.
- d. The vapour barrier, thermal barrier and lining shall form the inner shell and shall be detachable from the outer shell

Outer Material Shell

Aramatic Polyamide fibre enriched with 60% Kevlar or equivalent. Material to be in Ripstop weave or equivalent. The garments must comply with the NFPA 1971 standards for seam strength, high visibility, hardware and label legibility. Only yarns guaranteed by the manufacturer to 260° C and SABS /NFPA must be used. Yarns to be of the same colour as outer material. All raw edges and seams must be over locked by using at least five (5) strands of yarn. Seam strength to be at least 200 N

Vapour Barrier

Bicomponent Polyurethane laminated to Nomex E89 fabric or equivalent. The fabric shall comply with NFPA 1971 approval for flame resistance, heat resistance, water resistance, liquid resistance, viral resistance (Bacteriophage) and strength. Resistance to penetration by fire ground chemicals.

Thermal barrier

100% Aramid Quilted and Lining 100% Nomex face cloth quilted or equivalent. The fabric shall comply with NFPA 1971 approval for: flame resistance, heat resistance, thermal resistance, cleaning shrinkage and strength.

3.1.11 Structural Fire Fighting Tunics

3.1.10.2 Requirements for structural firefighting tunics

- a. The tunic must be in a bunny jacket style
- b. The outer shell shall be of a single layer construction throughout.
- c. The coat shall have a double closure front with 50mm Velcro and a heavy-duty zip.
- d. Sleeves shall be constructed in such a way as afford maximum movement. The sleeve cuffs shall be reinforced
- e. Elbow padding is required. The padding shall consist of polymer-coated Kevlar with a heat resistant material sandwiched between the shell and the Kevlar or equivalent. The padding shall be stitched onto the outer shell using double stitching
- f. The vapour barrier, thermal barrier and lining together shall form the inner garment
- g. The inner jacket shall be attached to the outer jacket by means of a heavy-duty zip and Velcro with snaps at the arms. The inner jacket shall be equipped with wristlets and thumb loops
- h. The jacket shall include inverted pleats. The two pleats shall be set in the back of the outer shell
- i. Two (2) pleated waterproof side pockets shall be fitted to the tunic. The size of these pockets shall be 275 mm x 225 mm with a 75 mm pocket-flap held down by two (2) Velcro squares and be made of the same outer shell material
- j. A radio pocket shall be fitted onto the left chest and be made of the same outer shell material, it must be so positioned not to hinder the Breathing Apparatus

- shoulder straps. The pocket shall feature a pocket flap with an insertion for the antenna and be closed with a Velcro square.
- k. Pockets shall be placed on each side on the inside of the inner shell, these pockets shall be constructed of the same material as the inner shell
- I. The collar shall be of a double layer of the same material as the outer shell and shall have a layer of the quilted thermal barrier in the middle thereof
- m. A storm-flap constructed the same as the collar shall be fitted in such a way as to ensure a "dry suit"
- n. The area over the chin shall have a layer of Nomex Knit

Structural Fire Fighting Trousers

3.1.10.3 Requirements for Structural Fire Fighting Bunker Trousers

- a. The trouser shall be shaped in such a way that it will provide a tailored fit and it shall extend no less than 150 mm above the waist
- b. Super heavy-duty suspenders shall be permanently fitted to the trousers. A mechanism to prevent the straps from sliding from the shoulders shall be incorporated into the suspenders. The main body of the suspenders shall be constructed of non-elastic webbing.
- c. The suspenders shall be no less than 50 mm wide. The suspenders shall be equipped with two non-slip thermoplastic slide fasteners for adjustment.
- d. On the back 50 mm wide elastic webbing shall be stitched to the non-elastic webbing.
- e. The left and right suspender belt shall be connected with 50 mm elastic webbing at the back
- f. Provision shall be made for a fly flap in the trousers.
- g. This fly flap shall be fastened with Velcro along the entire length. The fly flap shall taper from top to bottom
- h. The cuff area of the trousers shall be reinforced
- i. The leg ends shall be wide enough to fit over the bunker boots. The bottom leg seam of the inner shell shall be fitted with an elastic band
- i. The knee area shall be reinforced with polymer coated Kevlar squares or equivalent

3.1.10.4 Reflective Trim and marking for Structural Fire Fighting Tunic and Bunker Suits

- a. Retro-reflective fluorescent trims in accordance with the NFPA 1971 shall be fitted to
- b. All trims shall be 3M® type and 50 mm wide throughout
- c. All trims shall be double stitched
- d. The colour of the trims shall be lime-yellow with a silver strip in the centre
- e. CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES must be screen-printed in two (2) lines in 70mm high silver capital letters on the back of the tunic.

3.1.10.5 STRUCTURAL FIRE FIGHTING HELMETS

These helmets must meet the NFPA 1971 standard or equivalent EN standard and so certified:

- a. White for Chief Fire Officer to Shift Commanders
- b. Yellow for Senior Fire Fighters to Cadet Firefighter
- c. It shall be a Cairns® 360 Structural Thermoplastic Fire Helmet type or equivalent
- d. With a high-temperature foam cap that increases thermal and impact protection
- e. A non-corroding, high-temperature glass-filled face shield/goggle hardware
- f. And a rugged, high-temperature edge trim will not melt or drip
- g. Through-colour, ultra high temperature plastic resists cracking and chipping

- h. With a soft black Nomex or equivalent chinstrap features one-hand quick-release buckle and postman slide for quick removal and adjustment
- i. A Nomex or Kevlar or equivalent earflap for increased neck/ear coverage and protection
- j. Three-position rear ratchet height adjust for a secure and comfortable fit
- k. SCBA interface front headband adjustment matches the fit of any SCBA mask
- I. Removable flannel or leather cushion liners

3.1.11 FLASH HOODS

- a. 100% Nomex or equivalent
- b. Full shoulder cape
- c. Minimum 185 grams and 2 ply

3.1.12 SAFETY GOGGLES

These safety goggles must meet the EN 166 standard or equivalent NFPA standard.

- a. Dual vented with anti-fog, swimming goggle shape, which does not interfere with wearing of a helmet.
- b. 100% UVA/UVB protection
- c. Polycarbonate shatter proof resistant lenses that is 35 times stronger than glass
- d. Scratch-resistant coating is built into every lens

3.1.13 WILDLAND BUSH FIRE-FIGHTING TUNICS



These jackets must meet the NFPA 1977 and NFPA 1971 standard or equivalent EN standards and must consist of the following:

- a. All sewing threads must be made of 100% spun meta-aramide and be double stitched throughout garment.
- b. It shall be navy blue and the fabric be woven ripstop and colour fast

- c. The fabric must also be certified flame resistant, and a current and valid certificate of compliance issued by an accredited test house certifying that the fabric complies for the application of wildland fire fighting must be provided.
- d. The material must be highly breathable and have an effective moisture management system.
- e. Retro-reflective fluorescent trims in accordance with the NFPA 1971 shall be fitted to the suit. All trims shall be 3M® type and 50 mm wide throughout, fitted on the upper arm below the pockets.
- f. CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES must be screen-printed in two (2) lines in 70mm high silver capital letters on the back.
- g. Adjustable velcro mandarin collar that can be worn up or down with a storm-flap fitted to protect the neck and keep out debris
- h. Front opening closure with a heavy-duty zip and a 35 mm wide flap to cover the zip and must be fitted with 4 strips of velcro, not less than 30 mm each, equally divided along the length with one at the top and one at the bottom.
- i. The tunic shall have a solid back
- j. Four (4) concealed pockets closure with non-metal zip and velcro flap, two (2) slanted upper chest pockets and two (2) on each upper arm pockets
- k. Reinforced elbow and shoulder patches made of the same material as the tunic
- I. Adjustable velcro cuffs

3.1.14 WILDLAND FIRE FIGHTING HELMETS

These helmets must meet the NFPA 1977 standards or equivalent EN standards:

- a. Bullard Wildfire or equivalent helmets that are made of a heat-resistant thermoplastic which offers superior impact and penetration protection in Wildland fire fighting conditions
- b. Full brim type without optional extra's

3.1.15 WILDLAND FIRE FIGHTING BOOTS

The boots must meet SANS 20345 or equivalent NFPA or EN standards

- Black lace up combat boot with miltread sole and Bovine genuine leather uppers.
- b. With a 100% waterproof sole
- c. With at least 300C direct and radiant heat resistants'

3.1.16 WILDLAND FIRE FIGHTING GLOVES

a. Pig skin or goat skin

3.1.17 KIT BAGS

- a. Canvas, vented type
- b. ± 1m in length closing with heavy duty zips
- c. One storage pocket on both ends of kit bag
- d. Colour black
- e. Cape Winelands Fire Services insignia i.e. logo and "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in bold capital lettering in white or black thread and two lines) embroidered on the top section of the bag

3.1.18 OPERATIONAL SHIRTS

The shirts must meet the NFPA 1971 and NFPA 1977 standards or equivalent EN standards as well as the material must have ASTM certification and must consist of the following:

3.1.18.1 Material

- a. The material shall consist of a blend of Lenzing ™ FR 62%, Aramid 34%, EOL 3%, Antistatic Fiber 1%
- b. The weight of the material shall be 230g/m2
- c. The material shall be woven in a rip-stop weave
- d. The material finish must be oil and water repellent
- e. Colour: Navy Blue

3.1.18.2 Design

- a. Long sleeves with button closure
- b. Two reverse pleated pockets with velcro flaps and decorative button
- c. Single button epaulets
- d. Gladneck collar
- e. Permanent stitching on shirt front and back
- f. Pen hole slit
- g. Cape Winelands Embossed badge on left chest
- h. Shoulder flashes on each shoulder to be stitched on

3.2 REQUIREMENTS FOR CORPORATE WEAR

3.2.1 SOFT SHELL JACKETS

- a. Men's and Women's cut, black or navy blue or grey soft-shell jacket with at least two (2) zipped pockets on side with adjustable cuffs
- b. A shaped hem at rear to prevent jacket from riding up and lined with fleece
- c. Cape Winelands Fire Services insignia (i.e. logo and "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in bold capital lettering in white thread and two lines) embroidered on the left chest
- d. The South African National flag badge measuring 70mm x 40mm must be double stitched to the upper left sleeve
- e. Embroidered not more than 60 numbers of symbols with the font and colour to be provided for the backside
- f. The Cape Winelands logo to be embroidered on the back of the neck

3.2.2 LONG SLEEVED SHIRTS

- a. White Poplin style with normal body length and extra length for sizes 3XL and up
- b. Fabric Composition: 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- c. Epaulettes to button for slider ranks to be stitched on top of shoulders in centre of shoulder line

3.2.3 SHORT SLEEVE SHIRTS

- a. White regular style with normal body length and extra length for sizes 3XL and up
- b. Fabric Composition: 65% polyester and 35% cotton
- c. Crease stitching
- d. Glad neck collar
- e. Two breast pockets with velcroid flaps with decorative buttons
- f. Left pocket flap has a pen hole slit
- g. The South African National flag badge measuring 70mm x 40mm must be double stitched to the upper left sleeve
- h. Epaulettes to button for slider ranks to be stitched on top of shoulders in centre of shoulder line
- i. Cape Winelands Fire Services insignia (i.e. logo and "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in bold capital lettering in black thread and two lines) embroidered on the left chest
- j. The Cape Winelands logo to be embroidered on the back of the neck

3.2.4 PULLOVERS

- a. Colour black
- b. Fabric Composition: 100% acrylic
- c. V-Neck
- d. Double Welt and cuff
- e. Epaulettes for slider ranks to be stitched on top of shoulders in centre of shoulder line
- f. Cape Winelands Fire Services insignia (i.e. logo and "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in bold capital lettering in white thread and two lines) embroidered on the left chest
- g. The Cape Winelands logo to be embroidered on the back of the neck

3.2.5 SHOES

- a. Black office style
- b. Material: Bovine Genuine leather
- c. Lace up and fully stitched

3.2.6 **SOCKS**

- a. Black
- b. Bova Antistatic or equivalent

3.2.7 TROUSERS

- a. Black/Regular style
- b. Fabric Composition: 55%Trevira and 45% Wool (3 ply)
- c. Rubberised waistband
- d. Reinforced stitching
- e. Crease stitch on centre line
- f. Belt loops to accommodate 50mm Fire Service Leather Belt
- g. Two side and one back pocket
- h. No pleats
- i. Hemmed

3.2.8 COURT SHOES

- a. Black, genuine leather
- b. Slip on

3.2.9 SKIRTS

- a. Black
- b. Fabric Composition: 55%Trevira and 45% Wool (3 ply)
- c. Plain one-piece front with two darts
- d. Two-piece back, with one dart each, with slide fastener closure, with vent at centre back seam separate waistband cut in five sections, elasticized sections at sides, with button and buttonhole closure, have six belt loops to fit 50mm leather belt fully lined
- e. Skirts to sit below knee
- f. If for step out uniform, a red corded braid downside

3.3 REQUIREMENTS FOR FORMAL DRESS CODE

3.3.1 DRESS UNIFORM JACKETS

- a. Black single breast 4 button jacket with collar lapels tailored to fit and the provincial approved fire services badge on both upper sleeves
- b. Fabric Composition: 55%Trevira and 45% Wool (3 ply)
- c. Twill lining
- d. Two pleated pockets on chest with closed flaps fastened by smaller type gold colour fire service buttons
- e. Gold colour metal Fire Service buttons fasteners
- f. Red Piping on cuffs
- g. Red corded edging on epaulettes to gold colour metal fire service button for slider ranks to be stitched on top of shoulders in centre of shoulder line
- h. Two inner pockets on each side
- i. Durable, wrinkle resistant and Teflon® treated for stain resistance and water repellence.
- j. Shoulder flashes on each shoulder to be stitched on

3.3.2 STEP OUT TROUSERS

- a. Black/regular style
- b. Fabric Composition: 55%Trevira and 45% Wool (3 ply)
- c. Rubberised waistband
- d. Reinforced inside pockets
- e. Red trouser braid along sides from hem to waist
- f. Seven belt loop to accommodate 50mm fire service leather belt
- g. Two side pockets with buttoned back pocket
- h. Military crease down front and back
- i. Straight cut hemmed.

3.4 REQUIREMENTS FOR CEREMONIAL DRESS UNIFORM

3.4.1 HIGH COLLAR CHOKER JACKETS

- a. Black Single breasted 5 button jacket with gold Fire Service Buttons and the provincial approved fire services badge on both upper sleeves
- b. Fabric Composition: 55%Trevira and 45% Wool (3 ply)
- c. Inner lined
- d. Two Pleated Pockets on Chest with closed flaps fastened by smaller type Gold colour fire service buttons
- e. Gold colour metal Fire Service Buttons fasteners
- f. Gold Collar Trims
- g. Red corded edging on sleeve cuffs
- h. Full length Epaulettes with red corded edging fastened by smaller type gold fire service buttons
- i. Durable, wrinkle resistant and Teflon® treated for stain resistance and water repellence.

3.4.2 GUARD OF HONOUR UNIFORM (WORN WITH CEREMONIAL DRESS)

- a. Brass Merryweather Helmet
- b. Red or Red and Black or Gold Web belt/flag belt
- c. Red or Gold Spats
- d. Fireman's Axe in leather pouch

3.4.3 UNIFORM ACCESSORIES

3.4.3.1 COTTON GLOVES

a. White cotton grip gloves with plastic nodules over the surface of the gloves, plain backing and snap on fastener

3.4.3.2 LANYARDS WITH WHISTLE

a. Red double woven corded shoulder lanyard with stainless steel whistle

3.4.3.3 RANKS

- a. Rubberised Fire ranks all ranks in gold colour
- b. Metalette Fire ranks all ranks in gold colour

3.4.3.4 SHIELDS

a. Metalette Fire Services shield in gold colour

3.4.3.5 NAMETAGS

a. Metal nametags with SA flag with magnetic backing

3.4.3.6 FIRE SERVICES TIES

- a. Black
- b. One piece 100% polyester
- c. Cross axes to be embroidered on

3.4.3.7 FIRE PERSONNEL UNIFORM CAPS WITH CAP BADGE

- a. Black with 55%Trevira and 45% wool
- b. Magnum cap with shiny peak
- c. Gold colour Fire Service buttons holding chin strap
- d. Metal Fire Service crossed axes on front
- e. Red piping below crow

3.4.3.8 SENIOR FIRE OFFICER UNIFORM CAPS WITH CAP BADGE

- a. Black with 55%Trevira and 45% wool
- b. Magnum cap with cloth-covered peak
- c. Gold colour Fire Service buttons holding chin strap.
- d. Metal Fire Service crossed axes on front
- e. Red piping below crown
- f. Gold chin straps for Chief Fire Officer to Regional Commanders
- g. Plain chin strap for Station Commanders
- h. CFO double gold wire embroidery rank on cloth peak
- i. Deputy Chief to Assistant Chief single gold wire embroidery rank on cloth peak
- j. Regional Commanders to Station Commanders plain cloth peak

3.4.3.9 FEMALE HATS WITH CAP BADGE

- a. SAPS or SA NAVY Style
- b. With brim and red band
- c. Metal cap badge

3.4.3.10 CEREMONIAL AXES WITH BELT AND POUCH:

- a. Axe made of carbon steel with rubber handle
- b. Leather Belt and leather pouch made from good quality tanned leather complete with Brass buckle

3.4.3.11 Aiguillettes

a. Gold colour Braided cord with decorative metal tips

3.4.3.12 Garrison Cap

- a. SA Navy Style
- b. Black with red piping
- c. Metal Gold Cross axes on the left front side for Senior Officers to CFO
- d. Embroidered Gold Cross axes on the left side
- e. From 1 to 5 gold lines depending on rank on the right lower to centre top of cap

3.5 REQUIREMENTS FOR UNISEX PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR

3.5.1 GOLF SHIRTS

- a. Regular style three (3) buttons short sleeve
- b. Birdseye" fabric or equivalent is required (colour or colour combination to be supplied)
- c. The Fire Services Logo must be embroidered on left chest and at the bottom of the logo must be embroidered in white bold capital letters "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in two lines
- d. The Cape Winelands logo on the left lower part of the shirt
- e. Colours in Navy blue or black or grey

3.5.2 TRACKSUIT TOPS

- a. Raglan style and allowance must be made for a panel design
- The fabric required is micro-active or equivalent quick dry fabric (colour or colour combination to be supplied)
- c. Nylon open-end Type 5 Zip on front and lined inner
- d. At least 2 x side zipped pockets
- e. The Fire Services Logo must be embroidered on left chest and at the bottom of the logo must be embroidered in white bold capital letters "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in two lines
- f. The Cape Winelands logo on the left lower part of the top

3.5.3 TRACKSUIT PANTS

- a. Tapered high rise type with elasticated cuff
- The fabric required is micro-active or equivalent quick dry fabric (colour or colour combination to be supplied)
- c. At least 2 x side zipped pockets
- d. Elasticated waist with draw string
- e. The Fire Services Logo must be embroidered on left upper thigh and at the bottom of the logo must be embroidered in white bold capital letters "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in two lines
- f. The Cape Winelands logo on the left lower part of the pants

3.5.4 PT SHORTS

- a. Quantec fabric or equivalent quick dry fabric (colour or colour combination to be supplied)
- b. Elasticised waist with draw string
- c. The Fire Services Logo must be embroidered on left upper thigh and at the bottom of the logo must be embroidered in white bold capital letters "CAPE WINELANDS FIRE SERVICES" in two lines

3.5.5 RUNNING SHOE

- a. Light weight, 280 gram of less
- b. Waterproof
- c. Ripstop Fabric
- d. Must accommodate broad feet
- e. Must have traction on slippery surfaces
- f. Must be Black

4. EVALUATION CRITERIA

- 4.1 This tender will be evaluated based on price and requirements as stipulated under the minimum requirements and scope of work.
- 4.2 This tender is subject to Regulation 8 "Local Production and Content" of the Preferential Procurement Policy Framework Act, 2000: Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017 (No. R.32 dated 20 January 2017). Submitting of MBD 6.2 is compulsory. The Declaration Certificate for Local Production and Content (MBD 6.2) together with the Annexures C, D & E must be completed, duly signed and submitted with the bid. The stipulated minimum threshold percentages for local production and content for the Textiles, Clothing, and Leather and Footwear sector is 100%, unless exemption has been obtained from DTIC. All items requested within this tender, should comply with 100% local content or proof of exemption from the DTIC must be provided. Items not adhering to this requirement will not be further evaluated.
- 4.3 Samples and proof of certification where applicable as per the specified list of items on the price schedule, may be requested during the evaluation stage. These samples should be delivered to the offices of the Supply Chain Management Unit at the Cape Winelands District Municipality's Offices at 29 Du Toit Street, Stellenbosch, within a timeframe not exceeding three (3) weeks.
- 4.4 Ensure that every individual sample is duly marked with the name of the service provider and properly placed in one endorsed and sealed container.
- 4.5 For proper evaluation purposes the specific pricing schedule under Form G: Form of Offer, must be completed and signed in full for each category that is tendered for. The service provider must be able to provide all items (sizes) in the specific category to be considered for evaluation purposes. The tender will be evaluated and awarded per category.
- 4.6 Cape Winelands District Municipality is not in a position to state exact quantities that will be purchased during the duration of the contract and the estimated number of units as shown below are based on historical trends to be used for evaluation purposes only.

Item no.	Description	Size	Qty.
	2000	32	30
		34	80
		36	70
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Combat style trousers	38	40
3.1.1		40	40
		42	16
		44	12
		46	6
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.2	Fire Resistant Socks	1 size fit all	300
		32	2
		34	4
		36	8
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Leather Belt	38	8
3.13	Leatner Beit	40	10
		42	2
		44	4
		46	2
		Small	20
		Medium	40
ODEDATIONAL WEAD	T shirts – navy or white	Large	100
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.4		X – Large	100
5.1.1		XX – Large	60
		XXX – Large	60
		XXXX- Large	30
		Small	1
		Medium	1
OPERATIONAL WEAR		Large	1
3.1.5	All weather jackets	X – Large	1
S		XX – Large	1
		XXX – Large	1
		XXXX- Large	1
		Small	10
		Medium	20
ODED ATIONIAL VALEAD	loroovo nova or	Large	30
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.6	Jerseys – navy or black	X – Large	30
5.1.0	Didon	XX – Large	20
		XXX – Large	20
		XXXX- Large	8
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.7	Baseball caps – Navy or black		300

Item no.	Description	Size	Qty.
		3	2
		4	2
		5	2
		6	15
		7	15
	Safety boots Men	8	15
		9	10
		10	8
OPERATIONAL WEAR		11	3
3.1.8		12	3
		13	3
		3	1
		4	1
		5	1
	Safety boots Ladies	6	1
		7	1
		8	1
		9	1
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.19		Small	10
	Cturetural Fine	Medium	10
	Structural Fire Fighting Gloves	Large	10
		X - Large	15
		XX - Large	10
		3	2
		4	2
		5	2
		6	5
	Structural Fire	7	10
	Fighting Boots long	8	15
OPERATIONAL WEAR		9	8
3.1.10		10	3
		11	3
		12	2
		13	2
	Structural Fire	11	2
	Fighting Boots short	12	2
		13	2
		Small	3
		Medium	15
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Structural Fire	Large	13
3.1.10.2	Fighting Tunics - navy	X - Large	10
0.1.10.2	or mustard	XX - Large	5
		XXX - Large	3
		XXXX- Large	3

Item no.	Description	Size	Qty.
	•	Small	3
		Medium	15
	Structural Fire	Large	13
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Fighting Bunkers -	X - Large	10
3.1.10.3	navy or mustard	XX - Large	5
		XXX - Large	3
		XXXX- Large	3
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Structural Fire Fighting	Helmets- white	20
3.1.10.5	Structural Fire Fighty	ting Helmets-	40
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.11	Flash Hoo	ds	30
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.12	Safety Gog	gles	120
		Small	10
		Medium	25
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3	Wildland Fire Fighting	Large	55
.1.13	Wildland Fire Fighting Tunics	X - Large	15
		XX - Large	10
		XXX - Large	3
		XXXX- Large	2
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.14	Wildland Fire Fighting Helmets – yellow		60
	,	3	2
		4	2
		5	2
		6	5
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Wildland Fire Fighting	7	10
3.1.15	Boots	8	15
		9	8
		10	3
		11	3
		12	2
		13	2
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.16	Wildland Fire Fighting Gloves		250
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.17	Kit bags		250
		Small	30
		Medium	80
OPERATIONAL WEAR		Large	100
3.1.18	Operational Shirts	X – Large	80
55		XX – Large	40
		XXX – Large	16
		XXXX – Large	16

Item no.	Description	Size	Qty.
	-	Small	8
		Medium	15
00000047514/540		Large	25
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.1	Soft shell jackets	X – Large	18
5.2.1		XX – Large	10
		XXX – Large	5
		XXXX – Large	5
		Small	1
		Medium	3
CORRORATE WEAR		Large	6
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.2	Long sleeved shirts	X – Large	9
5.2.2		XX – Large	1
		XXX – Large	1
		XXXX – Large	3
		Small	1
		Medium	3
		Large	6
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.3	Short sleeved shirts	X – Large	9
		XX – Large	1
		XXX – Large	1
		XXXX – Large	3
		Small	1
		Medium	3
		Large	6
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.4	Pullovers	X - Large	9
3.2.4		XX - Large	1
		XXX - Large	1
		XXXX - Large	3
		3	1
		4	1
		5	1
		6	15
CORRORATE WEAR		7	15
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.5	Shoes	8	20
3.2.5		9	12
		10	7
		11	4
		12	2
		13	2
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.6	Socks		300

Item no.	Description	Size	Qty.
		32	1
		34	2
		36	12
CORPORATE WEAR	T	38	2
3.2.7	Trousers	40	1
		42	1
		44	2
		46	2
		3	1
		4	2
		5	4
CORPORATE WEAR	Court shoes	6	3
3.2.8	Court snoes	7	1
		8	1
		9	1
		10	1
		28	1
		30	2
0000000475.44540		32	4
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.9	Skirts	34	3
		36	1
		38	1
		40	1
		Small	1
		Medium	10
FORMAL PRESS CORE		Large	15
FORMAL DRESS CODE 3.3.1	Dress uniform jacket	X - Large	15
0.0.1		XX - Large	8
		XXX - Large	1
		XXXX Large	0
		32	1
		34	10
		36	1
FORMAL DRESS CODE	Step out trouser	38	15
3.3.2	otep out trouser	40	15
		42	8
		44	1
		46	1
		Small	1
CEDEMONIAL DDECC		Medium	1
CEREMONIAL DRESS UNIFORM	High collar choker	Large	1
3.4.1	jacket	X - Large	1
O. 1. 1		XX - Large	1
		XXX - Large	1

Item no.	Description	Size	Qty.
		Brass Merryweather Helmet	12
CEREMONIAL DRESS UNIFORM 3.4.2	Guard of Honour Uniform	Red or Red and Black or Gold Web belt/flag belt	1
		Red or Gold Spats	1
		Fireman's Axe in leather pouch	12
		Small	3
		Medium	5
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES	Cotton gloves	Large	10
3.4.3.1	John gioves	Extra large	5
		XX-Large	1
		XXX-Large	1
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.2	Lanyards with whistle	rds with whistle	
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES	Ranks	All approved Rubberised shoulder ranks	42
3.4.3.3	Rains	All approved Metal type shoulder ranks	70
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.4	Shields	Metal type shields	100
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.5	Nametags	Name tags with SA flag	120
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES		One piece tie	60
3.4.3.6	Fire Services ties	Woman's bow tie	5
LINIEODMACOECODIEC		Senior Fire Officer cap	5
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.7	Uniform caps	Fire Personal cap	67
		Female Hat	5
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.11	Aiguillettes	One size fit all	6
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES	Garrison Cap	Size 56	30
3.4.3.12	Gairison Cap	Size 60	30

Item no.	Description	Size	Qty.
		Small	20
		Medium	30
		Large	40
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR 3.5.1	Golf shirts	X – Large	30
5.5.1		XX – Large	20
		XXX – Large	12
		XXXX – Large	4
		Small	10
		Medium	20
DUNGIONI TRAINING OFAR		Large	30
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR 3.5.2	Tracksuits Top	X – Large	30
0.0.2		XX – Large	20
		XXX – Large	20
		XXXX – Large	4
	Tracksuits Pants	Small	10
		Medium	20
DUNGIONI TRAINING OF AR		Large	30
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR 3.5.3		X – Large	30
3.3.3		XX – Large	20
		XXX – Large	20
		XXXX – Large	4
		Small	10
		Medium	20
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR		Large	30
3.5.4	PT shorts	X – Large	30
0.0.1		XX – Large	20
		XXX – Large	20
		XXXX – Large	4
		Size 6	6
		Size 7	14
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR		Size 8	15
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR 3.5.5	Running shoes	Size 9	10
5.3.0		Size 10	3
		Size 11	3
		Size 12	3

5. EVALUATION AND AWARD

The evaluation will be done per category and the award may made to more than one successful bidder.

6. LOGISTICAL ARRANGEMENTS

6.1 The successful supplier/s must supply and deliver the uniform or personal protective equipment within eight (8) weeks of receiving the order, or anytime sooner than 8 weeks but not later.

- 6.2 If the successful supplier/s cannot or does not deliver the items within the delivery period as indicated; the bidder must inform the Municipality in writing of delays of delivery.
- 6.3 If the items is not delivered within the delivery period, a penalty of R1 000 per day will be charged for each day an order is later than the delivery period of 8 weeks. The penalty amount will be deducted from the invoice amount.
- 6.4 The supplier must be willing to exchange any item that is ill-fitting or of wrong size and provide a replacement at no extra cost.
- 6.5 The Municipality reserves the right to cancel an item/order should the delivery schedule not be adhered to or to cancel an item/order should it be discovered that inferior materials are being used or unacceptable construction is evident in the assembly of the garments or PPE.

7. DELIVERABLES

- 7.1 Delivery should be according with the terms of reference
- 7.2 Timeous delivery as per the mutually agreed delivery period

8. SAMPLES

- 8.1 The purpose of requesting a sample is to ensure that the proposed item complies with the general garment requirements and must contain all relevant logo, branding etc.
- 8.2 Samples, as per the specified list of items on the price schedule, may be requested during the evaluation stage. These samples should be delivered to the offices of the Supply Chain Management Unit at the Cape Winelands District Municipality's Offices at 29 Du Toit Street, Stellenbosch, within a timeframe not exceeding three weeks (3).
- 8.3 Ensure that every individual sample is duly marked with the name of the service provider and properly placed in one endorsed and sealed container.
- The samples provided by the successful service provider will remain with the Cape Winelands District Municipality for the duration of the contract.
- 8.5 Failure to submit the requested samples within the requested time will lead to non-compliance for the bidder.

9. REMUNERATION AND PRICE

No upfront payments will be made. Payments will only be effected, within thirty (30) days, on submission of an invoice, which shows receipt of goods.

Any fees or remuneration are inclusive of Value Added Tax.

10. PRICING INSTRUCTIONS

- 10.1 The prices quoted must include all related costs (including delivery costs) for the supply and delivery of protective clothing and footwear as specified to the Cape Winelands District Municipality's Fire Services Department in Stellenbosch.
- 10.2 The District Municipality reserves the right to increase or decrease the quantities to be purchased at its discretion, in order to meet operational requirements. In the case of an increase in numbers, prices per item must be charged at the same rate as the original prices quoted.

- 10.3 All prices are inclusive of Value Added Tax
- 10.4 If any products will be rendered at no charge, in such an instance the price should be indicated on the pricing schedule as R0.00.
- 10.5 If a bidder includes VAT in their pricing and are not registered for VAT, the price that will be used for evaluation purposes will be the price as submitted.
- 10.6 The service provider must provide prices for all items (sizes) in the specific category to be considered for evaluation purposes.

11. PRICE ESCALATION

Price escalation will not be applicable for this tender as we will have a fixed price for each year.

G. FORM OF OFFER

OFFER

The Cape Winelands District Municipality, identified in the acceptance signature block, has solicited offers to enter into a Contract in respect of the following works:

T 2022/111: THE SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF UNIFORMS AND PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT TO THE CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY'S DIVISION: FIRE SERVICES FOR THE PERIOD ENDING 30 JUNE 2025

The bidder, identified in the offer signature block, has examined the documents listed in the tender data and addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules, and by submitting this offer has accepted the Conditions of Tender and offers to perform all of the obligations and liabilities under the contract including compliance with all its terms and conditions according to their true intent and meaning for an amount of be determined in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the Conditions of Contract.

By the representative of the bidder, deemed to be duly authorized, signing this part of this form of offer and acceptance, the bidder offers to perform all of the obligations and liabilities of the Service Provider under the contract including compliance with all its terms and conditions according to their true intent and meaning for an amount of be determined in accordance with the conditions of contract identified in the Conditions of Contract.

For proper evaluation purposes it is essential that this specific pricing schedule be completed in full and signed. Alternative pricing schedules will not be accepted

This offer may be accepted by the Cape Winelands District Municipality by signing the Acceptance part of this form of offer and acceptance and returning one copy of this document to the bidder before the end of the period of validity Stated in the Conditions of Tender, whereupon the bidder becomes the party named as the Service Provider in the Conditions of Contract.

Signature(s):	
Name(s):	
Capacity for the Tenderer:	
Name of organization:	
Name and Signature of Witness:	Date:

For proper evaluation purposes it is essential that this specific pricing schedule be completed in full and signed. Alternative pricing schedules will not be accepted

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		32	R	R	R
		34	R	R	R
		36	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Combat atula traugara	38	R	R	R
3.1.1	Combat style trousers	40	R	R	R
		42	R	R	R
		44	R	R	R
		46	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.2	Fire Resistant Socks	1 size fit all	R	R	R
		32	R	R	R
		34	R	R	R
		36	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Logibor Poli	38	R	R	R
3.13	Leather Belt	40	R	R	R
		42	R	R	R
		44	R	R	R
		46	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	T shirts - navy or white	X – Large	R	R	R
3.1.4		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX- Large	R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	All weather jackets	X – Large	R	R	R
3.1.5		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX- Large	R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	Jerseys – navy or black	X – Large	R	R	R
3.1.6		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX- Large	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.7	Baseball caps – Navy or black		R	R	R
		3	R	R	R
		4	R	R	R
		5	R	R	R
		6	R	R	R
		7	R	R	R
	Safety boots Men	8	R	R	R
	OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.8	9	R	R	R
		10	R	R	R
		11	R	R	R
		12	R	R	R
		13	R	R	R
		3	R	R	R
		4	R	R	R
		5	R	R	R
	Safety boots Ladies	6	R	R	R
		7	R	R	R
		8	R	R	R
		9	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
ODEDATIONAL		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR	Structural Fire Fighting Gloves	Large	R	R	R
3.19	Gloves	X - Large	R	R	R
		XX - Large	R	R	R
		3	R	R	R
		4	R	R	R
		5	R	R	R
		6	R	R	R
		7	R	R	R
	Structural Fire Fighting Boots long	8	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL	long	9	R	R	R
WEAR 3.1.10		10	R	R	R
		11	R	R	R
		12	R	R	R
		13	R	R	R
		11	R	R	R
	Structural Fire Fighting Boots short	12	R	R	R
	Doors short	13	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	Structural Fire Fighting Tunics - navy or mustard	X - Large	R	R	R
3.1.10.2		XX - Large	R	R	R
		XXX - Large	R	R	R
		XXXX- Large	R	01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024 R R R R	R
	Structural Fire Fighting Bunkers - navy or mustard	Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		Large	R	R	R
WEAR		X - Large	R	R	R
3.1.10.3	,	XX - Large	R	R	R
		XXX - Large	R	R	R
		XXXX- Large	R	01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024 R R	R
OPERATIONAL	Structural Fire Fighting F	lelmets- white	R	R	R
WEAR 3.1.10.5	Structural Fire Fighting F	lelmets- yellow	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.11	Flash Hoods	s	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.12	Safety Goggl	es	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	Wildland Fire Fighting Tunics	X - Large	R	R	R
3.1.13		XX - Large	R	R	R
		XXX - Large	R	R	R
	NACIALISM A Fine Fine time	XXXX- Large	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.14	Wildland Fire Fighting Helmets – yellow		R	R	R
		3	R	R	R
		4	R	R	R
		5	R	R	R
		6	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		7	R	R	R
WEAR	Wildland Fire Fighting Boots	8	R	R	R
3.1.15		9	R	R	R
		10	R	R	R
		11	R	R	R
		12	R	R	R
		13	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.16	Wildland Fire Fighting Gloves		R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
OPERATIONAL WEAR 3.1.17	Kit bags		R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
OPERATIONAL		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	Operational Shirts	X – Large	R	R	R
3.1.18		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
CORPORATE		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	Soft shell jackets	X – Large	R	R	R
3.2.1		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
	Long sleeved shirts	Medium	R	R	R
CORPORATE		Large	R	R	R
WEAR		X – Large	R	R	R
3.2.2		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
CORPORATE		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	Short sleeved shirts	X – Large	R	R	R
3.2.3		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
CORPORATE		Large	R	R	R
WEAR	Pullovers	X - Large	R	R	R
3.2.4		XX - Large	R	R	R
		XXX - Large	R	R	R
		XXXX - Large	R	R	R
		3	R	R	R
		4	R	R	R
		5	R	R	R
		6	R	R	R
CORPORATE		7	R	R	R
WEAR	Shoes	8	R	R	R
3.2.5		9	R	R	R
		10	R	R	R
		11	R	R	R
		12	R	R	R
		13	R	R	R
CORPORATE WEAR 3.2.6	Socks		R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		32	R	R	R
		34	R	R	R
		36	R	R	R
CORPORATE	Traveara	38	R	R	R
WEAR 3.2.7	Trousers	40	R	R	R
		42	R	R	R
		44	R	R	R
		46	R	R	R
		3	R	R	R
		4	R	R	R
		5	R	R	R
CORPORATE	Court shoes	6	R	R	R
WEAR 3.2.8	Court snoes	7	R	R	R
		8	R	R	R
		9	R	R	R
		10	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		28	R	R	R
		30	R	R	R
CORPORATE		32	R	R	R
WEAR	Skirts	34	R	R	R
3.2.9		36	R	R	R
		38	R	R	R
		40	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
Item no.	Description	Size	R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
FORMAL DRESS		Large	R	R	R
CODE	Dress uniform jacket	X - Large	R	R	R
3.3.1		XX - Large	R	R	R
		XXX - Large	R	R	R
		XXXX Large	R	R	R
		32	R	R	R
		34	R	R	R
		36	R	R	R
FORMAL DRESS CODE	Stop out trouper	38	R	R	R
3.3.2	Step out trouser	40	R	R	R
		42	R	R	R
		44	R	R	R
		46	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
CEREMONIAL	High calley abolesy incless	Large	R	R	R
DRESS UNIFORM 3.4.1	High collar choker jacket	X - Large	R	R	R
		XX - Large	R	R	R
		XXX - Large	R	R	R
	Guard of Honour Uniform	Brass Merryweather Helmet	R	R	R
CEREMONIAL DRESS UNIFORM 3.4.2		Red or Red and Black or Gold Web belt/flag belt	R	R	R
3.4.2		Red or Gold Spats	R	R	R
		Firemans Axe in leather pouch	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES	Cotton alovos	Large	R	R	R
3.4.3.1	Cotton gloves	Extra large	R	R	R
		XX-Large	R	R	R
		XXX-Large	R	R	R
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.2	Lanyards with whistle		R	R	R
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES	Ranks	All approved Rubberised shoulder ranks	R	R	R
3.4.3.3		All approved Metal type shoulder ranks	R	R	R
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.4	Shields	Metal type shields	R	R	R
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.5	Nametags	Name tags with SA flag	R	R	R
UNIFORM	Fire Services ties	One piece tie	R	R	R
ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.6	rife Services ties	Woman's bow tie	R	R	R
UNIFORM		Senior Fire Officer cap	R	R	R
ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.7	Uniform caps	Fire Personal cap	R	R	R
3.4.3.7		Female Hat	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES 3.4.3.11	Aiguillettes	One size fits all	R	R	R
UNIFORM ACCESSORIES	Carrigan Can	Size 56	R	R	R
3.4.3.12	Garrison Cap	Size 60	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
PHYSICAL		Large	R	R	R
TRAINING GEAR	Golf shirts	X – Large	R	R	R
3.5.1		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
	Tracksuits Top	Medium	R	R	R
PHYSICAL		Large	R	R	R
TRAINING GEAR		X – Large	R	R	R
3.5.2		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R
		Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
PHYSICAL		Large	R	R	R
TRAINING GEAR	Tracksuits Pants	X – Large	R	R	R
3.5.3		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R

Item no.	Description	Size	Unit price for the period ending 30 June 2023	Unit price 01/07/2023 - 30/06/2024	Unit price 01/07/2024 - 30/06/2025
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR 3.5.4	PT shorts	Small	R	R	R
		Medium	R	R	R
		Large	R	R	R
		X – Large	R	R	R
		XX – Large	R	R	R
		XXX – Large	R	R	R
		XXXX – Large	R	R	R
PHYSICAL TRAINING GEAR 3.5.5	Running shoes	Size 6	R	R	R
		Size 7	R	R	R
		Size 8	R	R	R
		Size 9	R	R	R
		Size 10	R	R	R
		Size 11	R	R	R
		Size 12	R	R	R

H. ACCEPTANCE

By signing this part of this form of offer and acceptance, the Employer identified below accepts the Tenderers offer. In consideration thereof, the Employer shall pay the Service Provider the amount due in accordance with the Conditions of Contract identified in the contract that is the subject of this agreement.

Deviations from and amendments to the documents listed in the tender data and any addenda thereto as listed in the tender schedules as well as any changes to the terms of the offer agreed by the tenderer and the Employer during this process of offer and acceptance, are contained in the schedule of deviations attached to, and forming part of this agreement. No amendments to or deviations from said documents are valid unless contained in this schedule, which must be signed by the authorized representative(s) of both parties.

The tenderer shall within two weeks after receiving a completed copy of this agreement, including the schedule of deviations (if any), contact the Employer's agent (whose details are given in the contract data) to arrange the delivery of any bonds, guarantees, proof of insurance and any other documentation to be provided in terms of the conditions of contract identified in the Contract Data at, or just after, the date this agreement comes into effect. Failure to fulfil any of these obligations in accordance with those terms shall constitute a repudiation of this agreement.

Notwithstanding anything contained herein, this agreement comes into effect on the date when the tenderer receives one fully completed original copy of this document, including the schedule of deviations (if any). Unless the tenderer (now Service Provider) within five (5) days of the date of such receipt notifies the Employer in writing of any reason why he cannot accept the contents of this agreement, this agreement shall constitute a binding contract between the parties.

ACCEPTANCE (to be completed by the Cape Winelands District Municipality)							
T 2022/111: THE SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF UNIFORMS AND PERSONAL PROTECTIVE EQUIPMENT TO THE CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY'S DIVISION: FIRE SERVICES FOR THE PERIOD ENDING 30 JUNE 2025							
Mr. P.A. Williams Executive Director: Community Development & Planning Services	Date						
Me. E.A. Niemand Witness	Date						

I. QUESTIONNAIRE

List all partners / members / directors of this enterprise								
Van / Surname / Ifani		Voornaam / First name / Amagama	ID Nr./No. Inombolo	State Employee Number				
BROAD-BASED BLACK ECONOMIC EMPOWERMENT (Act 53 of 2003)								
'n gese Gebalans Ekonomie voorgelê	n Voorkeurpunte te eis <u>moet</u> ertifiseerde afskrif van u seerde Breë Basis Swart ese Bemagtigings-telkaart word <u>tesame</u> met die MBD orm vir punte.	NB! To claim Preference points a certified copy of your Balanced Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Score Card must be submitted with the MBD 6.1 Claim Form. QAPHELA! Ukuba ufuna ukwen lamanqaku akhethekileyo, kufunci isicelo sakho sekopi eqinisekis Balanced Broad-Based Black Empowerment Score Card iham nefomu eyi MBD 6.1 Claim Form.		kufuneka ukuba qinisekisiweyo ye Black Economic rd <u>ihambe</u> kunye				
V	ir meer inligting besoek: / For i	more information please visit: / Inkcuka	ach ezithe vetshe uzakuzi	fumana aph:				
The Department of Trade and Industry: http://bee.thedti.gov.za/ South African National Accreditation System: http://www.sanas.co.za/directory.php Independent Regulatory Board of Auditors: http://irba.co.za/index.php								
Bes	sigheid of persoon se naan	n:-/ Business or person's name:	- / Igama leshishini o	kanye lomntu				
**1.	van onregverdige diskriminasie Percentage of shareholding of unfair discrimination based on	persons (HDI) in the business historical race. wishishini elalisakuthinteleka ekuxhamler	ly disadvantaged because	of %				
2.	van onregverdige diskriminasie Percentage of shareholding of unfair discrimination based on	persons (HDI) in the business historical	ly disadvantaged because	of %				
3.	Persentasie aandeelhouding van persone (HBI) in die besigheid wat histories benadeel is as gevolg van onregverdige diskriminasie gebaseerd op gestremdheid. Percentage of shareholding of persons (HDI) in the business historically disadvantaged because of unfair discrimination based on disability. Ipersenti yesabelo sabantu kwishishini elalisakuthinteleka ekuxhamleni amalungelo athile ngenxa yobandlululo ngokobulwelwe.							
4.	Percentage of shareholding of	an persone geklassifiseer as jeug . (18 – 3 persons in the business classified as you lo kwinkonzo zoshishino ababizwa ng	th. (18 – 35 Years old)	35 %				
5.	Is u besigheid geleë binne die	jurisdiksie van die Distriksmunisipaliteit?	In / Uit	In/Ngaphakathi				
		ithin the area of jurisdiction of the District kwingingqi elawulwa nguMasipala wes		Uit/Out/Ngapha ndle				
6.	Do you make use of local labor	urbeid (werkskepping)? Ja / Nee ur (job creation)? Yes / No elavo odalo lomsebenzi (ukudala umsebe	enzi)? Ewe / havi	Ja/Yes/Ewe				

J. DECLARATION OF INTEREST – (MBD 4 B)

(On behalf of the company and its directors/ members/ trustees/ principal shareholders²)

- 1. No bid/database registration will be accepted from persons in the service of the state¹.
- 2. Any person, having a kinship with persons in the service of the state, including a blood relationship, may make an offer or offers in terms of this invitation to bid/database registration. In view of possible allegations of favouritism, should the resulting bid, or part thereof, be awarded to persons connected with or related to persons in the service of the state, it is required that the bidder or their authorised representative declare their position in relation to the evaluating/adjudicating authority.
- 3. In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid/database registration in respect of owners/shareholders² of the company.

3.1	Full Na	ame of bidder or his or her representative															
3.2	Identity	ntity Number (person submitting this declaration)															
3.3	Positio (officia			cupie trust		in hare		the er ²):		Com	pany						
3.4	Compa	any F	Regis	stratio	on N	umb	er										
3.5	Tax Re	efere	nce	Num	ber												
3.6	VAT R	egist	tratio	n Nu	ımbe	r											
3.7	The names of all directors/ members/ trustees/ principle shareholders, their individual identity numbers, personal tax reference numbers and state employee numbers must be indicated in paragraph 4 below																
3.8		Are you or any director/member/trustee/principle shareholder presently in the service of the state?															
3.8.1	If yes,	If yes, furnish particulars. (Please write in Block Letters. Add separate page if more than one.)															
SA ID Nui	SA ID Number: Relation:																
Surname:															Persal No:		
Full Name	es:																
Organ of	State:	F							Position:								
3.9	Have service											e sh	areh	olde	been in the	YES	NO
3.9.1	If yes,	furni	sh pa	articu	ılars.	(Ple	ease	write	in b	lock	lette	rs. A	Add s	sepa	rate page if more	e than o	ne.)
SA ID Nui	mber:														Relation:		
Surname:															Persal No:		
Full Names:																	
Organ of	State:														Position:		

3.10	relations who ma	hip (or any director/ member/ trustee/ principle shareholder have any hip (family, friend, other) with persons in the service of the state and/or y be involved with the evaluation and/or adjudication of this or any ospective bid?						YES	NO							
3.10.1	10.1 If yes, furnish particulars. (Please write in block letters. Add separate page if more than one.)																
SA ID N	A ID Number: Relation:																
Surname: Persal No:																	
Full Nar	Full Names:																
Organ o	Organ of State: Position:						Position:										
3.11	Are you aware of any relationship (family, friend, other) between you or any director/member/trustee/principle shareholder and any persons in the service of the state who may be involved with the evaluation and/or adjudication of this or any other prospective bid?									NO							
3.11.1	If yes, fur	nish	parti	icula	rs. (I	Pleas	se wi	rite ir	n bloo	ck le	tters.	Add	d sep	arate	e page if more t	nan one	.)
SA ID N	lumber:														Relation:		
Surnam	ie:	Persal No:															
Full Names:																	
Organ o	an of State: Position:																
3.12	directors								YES	NO							
3.12.1	If yes, fur	nish	parti	icula	rs. (I	Pleas	se w	rite ir	n blo	ck le	tters.	Ado	d sep	arate	e page if more tl	nan one	.)
SA ID N	lumber:														Relation:		
Surnam	ie:														Persal No:		
Full Nar	mes:																
Organ o	of State:														Position:		
3.13		hav	e an	ny int	teres	t in a	any (othei							olders of this iness whether	YES	NO
3.13.1	3.13.1 If yes, furnish particulars.																
3.14	Is the supplier or any director/member/trustee/principle shareholder listed on the National Treasury's database as a company or person prohibited from doing business with the public sector?																
3.14.1	If yes, fur	nish	parti	icula	rs.												
3.15	Is the supplier or any director/ member/ trustee/ principle shareholder listed on the Register for Tender Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, 2004 (Act No. 12 of 2004)?																

3.15.1	If yes, furnish particulars.					
3.16	Was the supplier or any director/member/trustee/principle shareholder convicted by a court of law (including a court of law outside the Republic of South Africa) for fraud or corruption during the past five (5) years?	YES	NO			
3.16.1	If yes, furnish particulars.					
3.17	Does the supplier or any director/member/trustee/principle shareholder owe any municipal rates and taxes or municipal charges to the municipality/municipal entity, or to any other municipality / municipal entity, that is in arrears for more than three (3) months?	YES	NO			
3.17.1	If yes, furnish particulars.					
	The municipality may not do business with individuals/businesses, including that of all the owners/partners/members/directors, whose municipal rates and taxes and/or service charges are in arrears for more than three (3) months unless arrangements have been made with the municipality to settle such arrears. Refer to SCM Regulation 38(d). (Certified copies of your most current accounts/statements and/or proof of any arrangement to be submitted every three (3) months – provide individual information in the schedule under paragraph 4.					
3.18	Was any contract between the supplier and the municipality / municipal entity or any other organ of state terminated during the past five years on account of failure to perform on or comply with the contract?	YES	NO			
3.18.1	If yes, furnish particulars.					

MFMA Circular No 62 of July 2013 require bidders to submit the names of their directors/ trustees/ shareholders, their individual identity numbers, personal tax reference numbers and employee numbers of those who are in the service of the state as defined in the Municipal Supply Chain Management Regulations as part of their bid submissions. A shareholder is defined as a person who owns shares in the company and is actively involved in the management of the company or business, and exercises control over the company. Municipal rates & services account State **Personal Tax** numbers (3.17.1) Full name of directors / % Share-holding **Employee Identity Number** Reference Municipal clearance or most recent Number in company trustees / shareholders Number service account must be attached as (Persal) evidence 2 3 4 5 6 8 9 10

MSCM Regulations: "in the service of	Commissioner of Oaths					
MANDATORY SECTION: THIS DECLARATION WILL NOT BE ACCEPTED IF NOT CERTIFIED:						
CAPACITY OF SIGNATORY	NAME OF BIDDER/COMPANY/CC NAME					
SIGNATURE	DATE					
correct. I accept that my/my company's bio	ation furnished on this declaration form is true and d/registration may be rejected and in addition to the ne/ my company should this declaration prove to be					

- the state" means to be -
 - (a) a member of
 - any municipal council;
 - (ii) any provincial legislature; or
 - (iii) the national Assembly or the national Council of provinces;
 - (b) a member of the board of directors of any municipal entity;
 - (c) an official of any municipality or municipal entity;
 - (d) an employee of any national or provincial department, national or provincial public entity constitutional institution within the meaning of the Public Finance 1999 Management Act, (Act No. 1 of 1999);
 - member of the accounting (e) a authority of any national or provincial public entity; or
 - an employee of Parliament or a provincial legislature.
- "Shareholder" means a person who owns shares in the company and is actively involved in the management of the company or business and exercises control over the company.

Commissioner of Oaths
Signed and sworn to before me at
on this the day of
Commissioner of Oaths:
Position:
Address:
Tel:
Apply official stamp of authority on this page

This document is compulsory, in terms of Regulation 44 of the Supply Chain A. Management Regulations, to do business with any municipality. If not endorsed by a Commissioner of Oaths, or failure to submit it, will disqualify your business from the acquisitioning process. (Must be submitted annually.

K. DECLARATION FOR PROCUREMENT ABOVE R10 MILLION (ALL APPLICABLE TAXES INCLUDED (MBD 5)

For all procurement expected to exceed R10 million (all applicable taxes included), bidders must complete the following questionnaire:

1.	Are you by law required to prepare annual financial statements for auditing?	YES	NO
1.1	If yes, submit audited annual financial statements for the past three years or sine establishment if established during the past three years.	ce the c	late of
2.	Do you have any outstanding undisputed commitments for municipal services towards any municipality for more than three months or any other service provider in respect of which payment is overdue for more than thirty (30) days?	YES	NO
2.1	If no, this serves to certify that the bidder has no undisputed commitments for mur towards any municipality for more than three months or other service provider in repayment is overdue for more than 30 days.		
2.2	If yes, provide particulars.		
3	Has any contract been awarded to you by an organ of state during the past five (5) years, including particulars of any material noncompliance or dispute concerning the execution of such contract?	YES	NO
3.1	If yes, furnish particulars		
4	Will any portion of goods or services be sourced from outside the Republic, and, if so, what portion and whether any portion of payment from the municipality / municipal entity is expected to be transferred out of the Republic?	YES	NO
4.1	If yes, furnish particulars		

CERTIFICATION

	GNED (NAME)				
CERTIFY THAT CORRECT.	THE INFORMATION	FURNISHED	ON THIS	DECLARATION	FORM IS
I ACCEPT THAT TO BE FALSE.	THE STATE MAY ACT	AGAINST ME	SHOULD T	HIS DECLARATION	ON PROVE
SIGNATURE			DATE		
POSITION			NAME OF I		

L. PREFERENCE POINTS CLAIM FORM (MBD 6.1)

This document serves as a claim form to qualify for preference points in respect of Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment (B-BBEE) Status Level of Contribution and must accompany the applicable certificate.

NB: BEFORE COMPLETING THIS FORM, BIDDERS MUST STUDY THE GENERAL CONDITIONS, DEFINITIONS AND DIRECTIVES APPLICABLE IN RESPECT OF B-BBEE

1. GENERAL CONDITIONS

- 1.1 The following preference point systems are applicable to all bids:
 - (a) 80/20 system for requirements with a Rand value of up to R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included); and
 - (b) the 90/10 system for requirements with a Rand value above R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included).
- 1.2 (a) The value of this bid is estimated to not exceed R50 000 000 (all applicable taxes included) and therefore the **80/20** preference point system shall be applicable; or
 - (b) Either the 80/20 or 90/10 preference point system will be applicable to this tender (*delete whichever is not applicable for this tender*).
- 1.2 Points for this bid shall be awarded for:
 - (a) Price; and
 - (b) B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor.
- 1.4 The maximum points for this bid are allocated as follows:

	POINTS
PRICE	80
B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRIBUTOR	20
Total points for Price and B-BBEE must not exceed	100

- 1.5 Failure on the part of a bidder to submit proof of B-BBEE Status level of contributor together with the bid, will be interpreted to mean that preference points for B-BBEE status level of contribution are not claimed.
- 1.6 The purchaser reserves the right to require of a bidder, either before a bid is adjudicated or at any time subsequently, to substantiate any claim in regard to preferences, in any manner required by the purchaser.

2. **DEFINITIONS**

- (a) **"B-BBEE"** means broad-based black economic empowerment as defined in section 1 of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (b) "B-BBEE status level of contributor" means the B-BBEE status of an entity in terms of a code of good practice on black economic empowerment, issued in terms of section 9(1) of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (c) "bid" means a written offer in a prescribed or stipulated form in response to an invitation by an organ of state for the provision of goods or services, through price quotations, advertised competitive bidding processes or proposals;
- (d) "Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act" means the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act, 2003 (Act No. 53 of 2003);
- (e) "EME" means an Exempted Micro Enterprise in terms of a Code of Good Practice on Black Economic Empowerment issued in terms of section 9(1) of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (f) "functionality" means the ability of a tenderer to provide goods or services in accordance with specifications as set out in the tender documents;
- (g) "price" includes all applicable taxes less all unconditional discounts;
- (h) "proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor" means:
 - (i) B-BBEE Status level certificate issued by an authorized body or person;
 - (ii) A sworn affidavit as prescribed by the B-BBEE Codes of Good Practice;
 - (iii) Any other requirement prescribed in terms of the B-BBEE Act;
- (j) "QSE" means a qualifying small business enterprise in terms of a code of good practice on black economic empowerment issued in terms of section 9(1) of the Broad-Based Black Economic Empowerment Act;
- (k) "rand value" means the total estimated value of a contract in Rand, calculated at the time of bid invitation, and includes all applicable taxes:

3. FORMULAE FOR PROCUREMENT OF GOODS AND SERVICES

4. POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

4.1 THE 80/20 OR 90/10 PREFERENCE POINT SYSTEMS

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

$$80/20$$
 or $90/10$ $Ps = 80\left(1 - \frac{Pt - Pmin}{Pmin}\right)$ or $Ps = 90\left(1 - \frac{Pt - Pmin}{Pmin}\right)$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of bid under consideration

Pt = Price of bid under consideration Pmin = Price of lowest acceptable bid

4.2 FORMULAE FOR DISPOSAL OR LEASING OF STATE ASSETS AND INCOME-GENERATING PROCUREMENT

4.3 POINTS AWARDED FOR PRICE

A maximum of 80 or 90 points is allocated for price on the following basis:

$$80/20$$
 or $90/10$ $Ps = 80\left(1 + \frac{Pt - P max}{P max}\right)$ or $Ps = 90\left(1 + \frac{Pt - P max}{P max}\right)$

Where

Ps = Points scored for price of bid under consideration

Pt = Price of bid under consideration Pmax = Price of highest acceptable bid

5. POINTS AWARDED FOR B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRIBUTOR

5.1 In terms of regulation 6(2) and 7(2) of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, preference points must be awarded to a bidder for attaining the B-BBEE status level of contribution in accordance with the table below:

B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor	Number of points (90/10 system)	Number of points (80/20 system)
1	10	20
2	9	18
3	6	14
4	5	12
5	4	8
6	3	6
7	2	4
8	1	2
Non-compliant contributor	0	0

6. BID DECLARATION

- 6.1 Bidders who claim points in respect of B-BBEE Status Level of Contribution must complete the following:
- 7. B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRIBUTOR CLAIMED IN TERMS OF PARAGRAPHS 1.4 AND 4.1
- 7.1 B-BBEE Status Level of Contributor: =(maximum of 10 or 20 points)

Points claimed in respect of paragraph 7.1 must be in accordance with the table reflected in paragraph 4.1 and must be substantiated by relevant proof of B-BBEE status level of contributor.

3.	SUB-CONTRACTING									
3.1	Will any portion of the contract be sub-contracted? (<i>Tick applicable box</i>)									
	YES NO									
8.1.1	If yes, indicate:									
	a) What percentage of the contract will be subcontracted%									
	(b) The name of the sub-contractor									
	(c) The B-BBEE status level of the sub-contractor									
	· ,									
	(d) Whether the sub-contractor is an EME or QSE? (Tick applicable bo) X)								
	YES NO									
	(e) Specify, by ticking the appropriate box, if subcontracting with an ente	rprise								
	Designated Group: An EME or QSE which is at last 51% owned by:	Designated Group: An EME or QSE which is at last 51% owned by: $\begin{bmatrix} EME \\ \end{bmatrix}$								
	Black people									
	Black people who are youth									
	Black people who are women									
	Black people with disabilities									
	Black people living in rural or underdeveloped areas or townships									
	Cooperative owned by black people									
	Black people who are military veterans									
	OR									
	Any EME									
	Any QSE									
9.	DECLARATION WITH REGARD TO COMPANY/FIRM									
9.1	Name of company/firm:									
9.2	VAT registration number:	VAT registration number:								
9.3	Company registration number:	Company registration number:								
9.4	TYPE OF COMPANY/ FIRM [TICK APPLICABLE BOX]									
	Partnership/Joint Venture/Consortium									
	One person business/sole propriety									
	Close corporation Company									
	(Pty) Limited									

9.5	DES	CRIB	E PRINCIPAL BUSINESS ACTIVITIES						
9.6	COI	ИРАN	Y CLASSIFICATION [TICK APPLICABLE BOX]						
		Supp Profe	ufacturer blier essional service provider er service providers, e.g. transporter, etc.						
9.7	MU	NICIP	AL INFORMATION						
	Mu	Municipality where business is situated:							
	Reg	gister	ed Account Number:						
	Sta	nd Nu	ımber:						
9.8	Tota	ıl num	ber of years the company/firm has been in business:						
9.9	I/we, the undersigned, who is / are duly authorised to do so on behalf of the certify that the points claimed, based on the B-BBE status level of contribute paragraphs 1.4 and 6.1 of the foregoing certificate, qualifies the company preference(s) shown and I / we acknowledge that:								
	(a)	The	information furnished is true and correct;						
	(b)		preference points claimed are in accordance with the General Conditions as cated in paragraph 1 of this form;						
	(c)	In the event of a contract being awarded as a result of points claimed as show paragraphs 1.4 and 6.1, the contractor may be required to furnish documen proof to the satisfaction of the purchaser that the claims are correct;							
	(d)	frau	If the B-BBEE status level of contributor has been claimed or obtained on fraudulent basis or any of the conditions of contract have not been fulfilled, the purchaser may, in addition to any other remedy it may have —						
		(i)	disqualify the person from the bidding process;						
		(ii)	recover costs, losses or damages it has incurred or suffered as a result of that person's conduct;						
		(iii)	cancel the contract and claim any damages which it has suffered as a result of having to make less favourable arrangements due to such cancellation;						

- (iv) recommend that the bidder or contractor, its shareholders and directors, or only the shareholders and directors who acted on a fraudulent basis, be restricted by the National Treasury from obtaining business from any organ of state for a period not exceeding ten (10) years, after the *audi alteram partem* (hear the other side) rule has been applied; and
- (v) forward the matter for criminal prosecution.

WITNESSES	
1	SIGNATURE(S) OF BIDDER(S)
2	DATE
	ADDRESS

M. CONTRACT FORM – PURCHASE OF GOODS/WORKS (MBD 7.1)

THIS FORM MUST BE FILLED IN DUPLICATE BY BOTH THE SUCCESSFUL BIDDER (PART 1) AND THE PURCHASER (PART 2). BOTH FORMS MUST BE SIGNED IN THE ORIGINAL SO THAT THE SUCCESSFUL BIDDER AND THE PURCHASER WOULD BE IN POSSESSION OF ORIGINALLY SIGNED CONTRACTS FOR THEIR RESPECTIVE RECORDS.

PART 1 (TO BE FILLED IN BY THE BIDDER)

1.	I hereby undertake to supply all or any of the goods and/or works described in the
	attached bidding documents to (name of institution)
	in accordance with the requirements and specifications stipulated in
	bid number at the price/s quoted. My offer(s) remain binding upon
	me and open for acceptance by the purchaser during the validity period indicated and
	calculated from the closing time of bid.

- 2. The following documents shall be deemed to form and be read and construed as part of this agreement:
 - (a) Bidding documents, viz
 - (i) Invitation to bid;
 - (ii) Tax clearance certificate;
 - (iii) Pricing schedule(s);
 - (iv) Technical Specification(s);
 - (v) Preference claims for Broad Based Black Economic Empowerment Status Level of Contribution in terms of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2011:
 - (vi) Declaration of interest;
 - (vii) Declaration of bidder's past SCM practices;
 - (viii) Certificate of Independent Bid Determination;
 - (ix) Special Conditions of Contract:
 - (b) General Conditions of Contract; and
 - (c) Other (specify)
- 3. I confirm that I have satisfied myself as to the correctness and validity of my bid; that the price(s) and rate(s) quoted cover all the goods and/or works specified in the bidding documents; that the price(s) and rate(s) cover all my obligations and I accept that any mistakes regarding price(s) and rate(s) and calculations will be at my own risk.
- 4. I accept full responsibility for the proper execution and fulfilment of all conditions devolving on me under this agreement as the principal liable for the due fulfilment of this contract.
- 5. I declare that I have no participation in any collusive practices with any bidder or any other person regarding this or any other bid.

6.	I confirm that I am duly authorised to sign this contract.			
	Name			
	Capacity			
	Signature			
	Company name			
	Date			
	Witness 1		Date	
	Witness 2		Date	

PART 2 (TO BE FILLED IN BY THE PURCHASER)

1.	I							
2.	An off	icial order indicat	ing delivery instru	uctions is forthcor	ming.			
3.	and		ayment for the go be contract, with elivery note.					
	ITEM NO.	PRICE (ALL APPLICABLE TAXES INCLUDED)	BRAND	DELIVERY PERIOD	B-BBEE STATUS LEVEL OF CONTRIBUTION	MINIMUM THRESHOLD FOR LOCAL PRODUCTION AND CONTENT (if applicable)		
4.	I confirm that I am duly authorized to sign this contract. Signed at							
		Name (Print)						
	Signa	,						
	Witne			Date)			
	Witness 2 Date							
	Witne	ss 2		Date)			

N. DECLARATION OF BIDDER'S PAST SUPPLY CHAIN MANAGEMENT PRACTICES (MBD 8)

- 1. This Municipal Bidding Document must form part of all bids invited.
- 2. It serves as a declaration to be used by municipalities and municipal entities in ensuring that when goods and services are being procured, all reasonable steps are taken to combat the abuse of the supply chain management system.
- 3. The bid of any bidder may be rejected if that bidder, or any of its directors have:
- 3.1 Abused the municipality's / municipal entity's supply chain management system or committed any improper conduct in relation to such system;
- 3.2 Been convicted of fraud or corruption during the past five (5) years;
- 3.3 Wilfully neglected, reneged on or failed to comply with any government, municipal or other public sector contract during the past five (5) years; or
- 3.4 Been listed in the Register of Tender Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, 2004 (Act No. 12 of 2004).
- 4. In order to give effect to the above, the following questionnaire must be completed and submitted with the bid.

Item	Question	Yes	No
4.1	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the National Treasury's Database of Restricted Suppliers as companies or persons prohibited from doing business with the public sector? (Companies or persons who are listed on this Database were informed in		
	writing of this restriction by the Accounting Officer/Authority of the institution that imposed the restriction after the audi alteram partem rule was applied).	YES NO	
	The Database of Restricted Suppliers now resides on the National Treasury's website (www.treasury.gov.za) and can be accessed by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.		
4.1.1	If so, furnish particulars:		
4.2	Is the bidder or any of its directors listed on the Register for Tender Defaulters in terms of section 29 of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, 2004 (Act No. 12 of 2004)?	YES	NO
	The Register for Tender Defaulters can be accessed on the National Treasury's website (www.treasury.gov.za) by clicking on its link at the bottom of the home page.	YES NO	
4.2.1	If so, furnish particulars:		

4.3	Was the bidder or any of its directors convicted by a (including a court of law outside the Republic of South Africorruption during the past five (5) years?		YES	NO
4.3.1	If so, furnish particulars:			
4.4	Does the bidder or any of its directors owe any municipal or municipal charges to the municipality / municipal entity, municipality / municipal entity, that is in arrears for m months?	or to any other	YES	NO
4.2.1	If so, furnish particulars:			
4.3	Was any contract between the bidder and the municipal entity or any other organ of state terminated during the palaccount of failure to perform on or comply with the contract	st five years on	YES	NO
4.3.1	If so, furnish particulars:			
	CERTIFICATION			
	INDEDOLONED (ELILL MAME)	0.5	DTIEV	T T
•	JNDERSIGNED (FULL NAME)			
			, o , t, t, e	•
	PT THAT, IN ADDITION TO CANCELLATION OF A CO AGAINST ME SHOULD THIS DECLARATION PROVE TO I		ON MA	Y BE
SIGNATI	URE DATE			
POSITIO				
FU3111U	INAIME OF	סוטטבג		

O. CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION (MBD 9)

- 1. This Municipal Bidding Document (MBD) must form part of all bids¹ invited.
- 2. Section 4(1)(b) (iii) of the Competition Act, 1998 (Act No. 89 of 1998), as amended, prohibits an agreement between, or concerted practice by, firms, or a decision by an association of firms, if it is between parties in a horizontal relationship and if it involves collusive bidding (or bid rigging).² Collusive bidding is a *pe se* prohibition meaning that it cannot be justified under any grounds.
- 3. Municipal Supply Regulation 38(1) prescribes that a supply chain management policy must provide measures for the combating of abuse of the supply chain management system, and must enable the accounting officer, among others, to:
- 3.1 Take all reasonable steps to prevent such abuse;
- 3.2 Reject the bid of any bidder if that bidder or any of its directors has abused the supply chain management system of the municipality or municipal entity or has committed any improper conduct in relation to such system; and
- 3.3 Cancel a contract awarded to a person if the person committed any corrupt or fraudulent act during the bidding process or the execution of the contract.
- 4. This MBD serves as a certificate of declaration that would be used by institutions to ensure that, when bids are considered, reasonable steps are taken to prevent any form of bid rigging.
- 5. In order to give effect to the above, the attached Certificate of Bid Determination (MBD 9) must be completed and submitted with the bid:
- Includes price quotations, advertised competitive bids, limited bids and proposals.
- Bid rigging (or collusive bidding) occurs when businesses, that would otherwise be expected to compete, secretly conspire to raise prices or lower the quality of goods and/or services for purchasers who wish to acquire goods and / or services through a bidding process. Bid rigging is, therefore, an agreement between competitors not to compete.

CERTIFICATE OF INDEPENDENT BID DETERMINATION

		gned, in submitting the accompanying bid:
		and Description)
•		the invitation for the bid made by: CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY ake the following statements that I certify to be true and complete in every respect:
I certify,	on be	ehalf of that:
(Name o	of Bide	der)
1.	I hav	re read and I understand the contents of this Certificate;
2.		lerstand that the accompanying bid will be disqualified if this Certificate is found not to ue and complete in every respect;
3.		authorized by the bidder to sign this Certificate, and to submit the accompanying bid, ehalf of the bidder;
4.		person whose signature appears on the accompanying bid has been authorized by bidder to determine the terms of, and to sign, the bid, on behalf of the bidder;
5.	"com	he purposes of this Certificate and the accompanying bid, I understand that the word petitor" shall include any individual or organization, other than the bidder, whether or affiliated with the bidder, who:
5.1	Has	been requested to submit a bid in response to this bid invitation;
	(a)	Could potentially submit a bid in response to this bid invitation, based on their qualifications, abilities or experience; and
	(b)	Provides the same goods and services as the bidder and/or is in the same line of business as the bidder
6.	cons comr	bidder has arrived at the accompanying bid independently from, and without ultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor. However munication between partners in a joint venture or consortium ³ will not be construed as sive bidding.
7.		articular, without limiting the generality of paragraph 6 above, there has been no ultation, communication, agreement or arrangement with any competitor regarding:
	(a)	Prices;
	(b)	Geographical area where product or service will be rendered (market allocation);

Methods, factors or formulas used to calculate prices;

The intention or decision to submit or not to submit a bid;

(c)

(d)

- (e) The submission of a bid which does not meet the specifications and conditions of the bid; or
- (f) Bidding with the intention not to win the bid.
- 8. In addition, there have been no consultations, communications, agreements or arrangements with any competitor regarding the quality, quantity, specifications and conditions or delivery particulars of the products or services to which this bid invitation relates.
- 9. The terms of the accompanying bid have not been, and will not be, disclosed by the bidder, directly or indirectly, to any competitor, prior to the date and time of the official bid opening or of the awarding of the contract.
- 10. I am aware that, in addition and without prejudice to any other remedy provided to combat any restrictive practices related to bids and contracts, bids that are suspicious will be reported to the Competition Commission for investigation and possible imposition of administrative penalties in terms of section 59 of the Competition Act, 1998 (Act No. 89 of 1998) and or may be reported to the National Prosecuting Authority (NPA) for criminal investigation and or may be restricted from conducting business with the public sector for a period not exceeding ten (10) years in terms of the Prevention and Combating of Corrupt Activities Act, 2004 (Act No. 12 of 2004) or any other applicable legislation.

SIGNATURE	DATE
POSITION	NAME OF BIDDER

Joint venture or Consortium means an association of persons for the purpose of combining their expertise, property, capital, efforts, skill and knowledge in an activity for the execution of a contract.

P. MUNICIPAL RATES AND SERVICES

Names of Directors / Partners	Physical residential address of the Directors / Partners	Municipal Account Number	Name of Municipality
NB: Please attach certif	ied copy/copies of the Mur	icipal Account(s)	
DECLARATION:			
I, the undersigned (name)			
Certify that the information should this declaration pro	n furnished above is correct. ove to be false.	I accept that the st	ate may act against me
SIGNATURE		DATE	
POSITION		NAME OF BIDDI	

Q.	AUTHORITY FOR SIGNATORY	

Name of members / directors	Signature	Date

Note: If bidders attached a copy of their Authorized Signatory it is not necessary to complete this form.

R. CREDIT ORDER INSTRUCTION

It is the policy of the Cape '	Winelands District Muni	icipality to pay all o	reditors by means	of direct
bank transfers. Please com	plete this information ar	nd acquire your bar	nker's confirmation.	

DETAILS OF FIRM / INSTITUTION																	
Name																	

DETAILS OF MY / OUR BANK ACCOUNT ARE AS FOLLOWS													
NAME OF BANK													
NAME OF BRANCH													
BRANCH CODE													
ACCOUNT NUMBER													
TYPE OF ACCOUNT			hec		•	•							
TYPE OF ACCOUNT			2 = Savings						•	•		•	·

I/we hereby request and authorise the Cape Winelands district municipality to pay any amounts that may accrue to me/us to the credit of my/our bank account.

I/we understand that a payment advice will be supplied by the Cape Winelands District municipality in the normal way that will indicate the date on which funds will be available in my/our bank account and details of payment.

I/we further undertake to inform the Cape Winelands District municipality in advance of any change in my/our bank details and accept that this authority may only be cancelled by me/us by giving thirty (30) days' notice by prepaid registered post.

INITIALS AND SURNAME	AUTHORISED SIGNATURE
DATE	TELEPHONE NUMBER

FOR BANK USE ONLY

I/we hereby certify that the details of our clients bank account as indicated on the credit order instruction is correct:	OFFICIAL DATE STAMP
AUTHORISED SIGNATURE	

FOR FULL SUPPLIER ACCREDITATION ALL PARTS MUST BE COMPLETED AND SIGNED

S. COMPULSORY DOCUMENTATION / CHECKLIST

PLEASE ENSURE THAT THE FOLLOWING FORMS HAVE BEEN DULY COMPLETED AND SIGNED AND THAT ALL DOCUMENTS AS REQUESTED, ARE ATTACHED TO THE TENDER DOCUMENT: (Failure to submit this documentation shall lead to disqualification)

Form G - Form of offer	>/=0		
Is the form duly completed and signed?	YES	NO	
Form J – Declaration of Interest (MBD 4)			
Is the personal declaration from each and every owner / member /	YES	NO	
director duly completed, certified and signed?			
Form K – Certificate of Independent Bid Determination (MBD 9)	YES	NO	
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Form L – Preference Points Claim – (MBD 6.1)	YES	NO	
Is the form duly completed and signed?	120	140	
Form M - Contract Form			
Is the form duly completed and signed?			
Form N – Municipal Rates and services			
Is a certified copy of the bidder's and those of its director's	YES	NO	
municipal accounts (for the Municipality where the bidder pays his	ILS	140	
account) for the month preceding the tender closure date attached?			
Form O – Authority for Signatory			
Is the form duly completed and is a certified copy of the resolution	YES	NO	
attached?			
Form P – Declaration of Past Supply Chain Practices (MBD 8)	YES	NO	
Is the form duly completed and signed?	IES	NO	
Tax Compliance Status			
Is your unique personal identification number (pin) issued by SARS	YES	NO	
attached?			

Additional documents applicable to this specific tender:									
Compensation for Occupational Injury and Diseases Act (COIDA) Is the letter of Good Standing attached?									
Local Production and Content (MBD 6.2) Is the MBD 6.2 and schedules A-C completed and signed?									
Two-envelope Is your proposal structured according to the two-envelope specifications?	YES	NO							
Company profile Is a company profile attached?	YES	NO							

Failure to submit the following certificate will not lead to disqualification, but the tenderer will score 0 points for B-BBEE during the evaluation of tender offers.

B-BBEE Certificate Is a certified copy of the B-BBEE or Original certificate attached?	YES	NO	
I, confirm that a this tender is duly completed, signed and attached to this document.	all compul	sory docume	ents for
Signature: Date:			

T. REFERENCES

This schedule is to determine the capability of the bidder to execute the contract.

All bidders must provide proof of their ability to render the services applicable to the deliverables as explained in this tender and it <u>must be submitted</u> with the Bid or within a reasonable timeframe to be agreed upon between the Cape Winelands District Municipality and the successful service provider.

Company Name	
Description of project	
Contact person name	
Contact person telephone number	
Value of project	
Company Name	
Description of project	
Contact person name	
Contact person telephone number	
Value of project	
Company Name	
Description of project	
Contact person name	
Contact person telephone number	
Value of project	

U. MBD 6.2 DECLARATION CERTIFICATE FOR LOCAL PRODUCTION AND CONTENT FOR DESIGNATED SECTORS

This Municipal Bidding Document (MBD) must form part of all bids invited. It contains general information and serves as a declaration form for local content (local production and local content are used interchangeably).

Before completing this declaration, bidders must study the General Conditions, Definitions, Directives applicable in respect of Local Content as prescribed in the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017, the South African Bureau of Standards (SABS) approved technical specification number SATS 1286:2011 (Edition 1) and the Guidance on the Calculation of Local Content together with the Local Content Declaration Templates [Annex C (Local Content Declaration: Summary Schedule), D (Imported Content Declaration: Supporting Schedule to Annex C) and E (Local Content Declaration: Supporting Schedule to Annex C)].

1. General Conditions

- 1.1. Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017 (Regulation 8) make provision for the promotion of local production and content.
- 1.2. Regulation 8.(2) prescribes that in the case of designated sectors, organs of state must advertise such tenders with the specific bidding condition that only locally produced or manufactured goods, with a stipulated minimum threshold for local production and content will be considered.
- 1.3. Where necessary, for tenders referred to in paragraph 1.2 above, a two stage bidding process may be followed, where the first stage involves a minimum threshold for local production and content and the second stage price and B-BBEE.
- 1.4. A person awarded a contract in relation to a designated sector, may not sub-contract in such a manner that the local production and content of the overall value of the contract is reduced to below the stipulated minimum threshold.
- 1.5. The local content (LC) expressed as a percentage of the bid price must be calculated in accordance with the SABS approved technical specification number SATS 1286: 2011 as follows:

$$LC = [1 - x / y] * 100$$

Where

- x is the imported content in Rand
- y is the bid price in Rand excluding value added tax (VAT)

Prices referred to in the determination of x must be converted to Rand (ZAR) by using the exchange rate published by South African Reserve Bank (SARB) at 12:00 on the date of advertisement of the bid as indicated in paragraph 3.1 below.

The SABS approved technical specification number SATS 1286:2011 is accessible on http://www.thedti.gov.za/industrial development/ip.jsp at no cost.

- 1.6. A bid may be disqualified if this Declaration Certificate and the Annex C (Local Content Declaration: Summary Schedule) are not submitted as part of the bid documentation;
- 2. The stipulated minimum threshold(s) for local production and content (refer to Annex A of SATS 1286:2011) for this bid is/are as follows:

<u>Description of services, works or goods</u> <u>Stipulated minimum threshold</u>

Textiles and leather

100%

3. Does any portion of the goods or services offered have any imported content?

(Tick applicable box)

YES	NO	

3.1 If yes, the rate(s) of exchange to be used in this bid to calculate the local content as prescribed in paragraph 1.5 of the general conditions must be the rate(s) published by SARB for the specific currency at 12:00 on the date of advertisement of the bid.

The relevant rates of exchange information is accessible on www.reservebank.co.za

Indicate the rate(s) of exchange against the appropriate currency in the table below (refer to Annex A of SATS 1286:2011):

Currency	Rates of exchange
US Dollar	
Pound Sterling	
Euro	
Yen	
Other	

NB: Bidders must submit proof of the SARB rate (s) of exchange used.

4. Where, after the award of a bid, challenges are experienced in meeting the stipulated minimum threshold for local content the dti must be informed accordingly in order for the dti to verify and in consultation with the AO/AA provide directives in this regard.

LOCAL CONTENT DECLARATION (REFER TO ANNEX B OF SATS 1286:2011)

LOCAL CONTENT DECLARATION BY CHIEF FINANCIAL OFFICER OR OTHER LEGALLY RESPONSIBLE PERSON NOMINATED IN WRITING BY THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OR SENIOR MEMBER/PERSON WITH MANAGEMENT RESPONSIBILITY (CLOSE CORPORATION, PARTNERSHIP OR INDIVIDUAL)									
IN R	ESPECT O	F BID NO							
ISSU	JED BY:	CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY							
NB									
1		obligation to complete, duly sign and submit this declara rnal authorized representative, auditor or any other third							
2	Guidance on the Calculation of Local Content together with Local Content Declaration Templates (Annex C, D and E) is accessible on http://www.thdti.gov.za/industrial_development/ip.jsp . Bidders should first complete Declaration D. After completing Declaration D, bidders should complete Declaration E and then consolidate the information on Declaration C. Declaration C should be submitted with the bid documentation at the closing date and time of the bid in order to substantiate the declaration made in paragraph (c) below. Declarations D and E should be kept by the bidders for verification purposes for a period of at least 5 years. The successful bidder is required to continuously update Declarations C, D and E with the actual values for the duration of the contract.								
I, the	undersigne	ed,	(full names),						
do he	ereby decla	re, in my capacity as							
	ollowing:		.(name of bidder entity),						
(a)	The facts of	contained herein are within my own personal knowledge.							
(b)	I have satis	sfied myself that:							
	minimum	services/works to be delivered in terms of the above-sp local content requirements as specified in the bid, and 6:2011; and							
(c)	The local content percentage (%) indicated below has been calculated using the formula given in clause 3 of SATS 1286:2011, the rates of exchange indicated in paragraph 3.1 above and the information contained in Declaration D and E which has been consolidated in Declaration C:								
Bid	price, exclu	iding VAT (y)	?						
	· ·		2						
Imp	orted conte								

If the bid is for more than one product, the local content percentages for each product contained in Declaration C shall be used instead of the table above.

The local content percentages for each product has been calculated using the formula given in clause 3 of SATS 1286:2011, the rates of exchange indicated in paragraph 3.1 above and the information contained in Declaration D and E.

- (d) I accept that the Procurement Authority / Institution has the right to request that the local content be verified in terms of the requirements of SATS 1286:2011.
- (e) I understand that the awarding of the bid is dependent on the accuracy of the information furnished in this application. I also understand that the submission of incorrect data, or data that are not verifiable as described in SATS 1286:2011, may result in the Procurement Authority / Institution imposing any or all of the remedies as provided for in Regulation 14 of the Preferential Procurement Regulations, 2017 promulgated under the Preferential Policy Framework Act (PPPFA), 2000 (Act No. 5 of 2000).

SIGNATURE:	DATE:
WITNESS No. 1	DATE:
WITNESS No. 2	DATE:

				Local Cont	Annex C Local Content Declaration - Summary Schedule	x C n - Summary S	chedule				
Tender No.		T 2022/054	OTHING							Note: VAT to	Note: VAT to be excluded from all
Designated product(s)		TEXTILES								8	calculations
Tendering Entity name:		NELANDS DISTRICT IN	MOLNELLI								
Tender Exchange Rate: Specified local content %		Pula	na En		GBP						
				Calculation of local co	ocalcontent					Tender summary	
Tender item no's	List of items	Tender price - each (excl VAT)	Tender price - each (Exempted imported (excl VAT)	Tender value-net of exempted imported	Imported value	Local value	Local content % (per item)	Tender Qty	Total tender value	Total exempted imported content	TotalImported content
(83)	(6)	(C10)	(C11)	(C12)	(C13)	(C14)	(C1S)	(C16)	(C17)	(C18)	(C19)
	Combat style trousers										
	Fire Resistant Socks										
	Leather Belt										
	T shirts – navy or white										
	All weather jackets										
	Jerseys – navy or black										
	Baseball caps - Navy or black										
	Safety boots Men										
	Safety boots Ladies										
	Structural Fire Fighting Gloves	ø									
	Structural Fire Fighting Boots long	<u>g</u> r									
	Structural Fire Fighting Boots short										
	Structural Fire Fighting Tunics - navy or mustard										
	Structural Fire Fighting Bunkers - navy or mustard										
	•						(C20) Total	(C20) Total tender value			
Signature of te	Signature of tenderer from Annex B						,	C21) Total Exe	(C21) Total Exempt imported content	•	
							(C22) Total Tenderva	lue net of exe	(C22) Total Tendervalue net of exempt imported content	•	
									(C3)	(C23) Total Imported content	
		ı							0)	(C24) Total local content	
Date:									(C3C) Asserted to	Copy Assessment lead to the set of the set of	

(C22) Total Tendervalue net of exempt imported content (C23)	(03)	(03)	(03)

				Local Cont	Local Content Declaration - Summary Schedule	- Summary S	chedule				
(C3) Designate	cription: product(s)	T 2022/054 SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF CLOTHING TEXTILES	LOTHING							Note: VAT to	Note: VAT to be excluded from all calculations
		CAPE WINELANDS DISTRICT MUNICIPALITY	NICIPALITY								
(C5) Tender Ex	Tender Exchange Rate: Pula Specified local content%	e	EU		GBP						
Tender item no's	item List of items	Tender price - each (excl VAT)	Tender price - each Exempted imported (excl VAT)	Tender value net of exempted imported imported	local content Imported value	Local value	Local content % (per item)	Tender Qty	Total tender value	Tender summary Total exempted imported content	TotalImported content
(83)	(63)	(C10)	(C11)	(C12)	(C(3)	(C14)	(CIS)	(C16)	(C17)	(C18)	(C19)
	Skirts										
	Dress uniform jacket										
	Step out trouser										
	High collar choker jacket										
	Firemans Axe in leather pouch										
	Cotton gloves										
	Lanyards with whistle										
	Fire Services ties										
	Aigullettes										
	Golf shirts										
	Tracksuits Top										
	Tracksuits Pants										
	PT shorts										
	Running shoes										
							(C20) Total tender value	tender value			
Signature	Signature of tenderer from Annex B						y	21) Total Exe	(C21) Total Exempt imported content	•	
							(C22) Total Tenderva	lue net of exe	(C22) Total Tendervalue net of exempt imported content		
									(C3)	(C23) TotalImported content	
		ı							9)	(C24) Total local content	
Date:		1							(C25) Average lo	(C25) Average local content % of tender	